NATO STANDARD

AMedP-8.3

TRAINING REQUIREMENTS FOR HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL IN INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS

Edition A Version 1

JUNE 2013



NORTH ATLANTIC TREATY ORGANIZATION

ALLIED MEDICAL PUBLICATION

Published by the NATO STANDARDIZATION AGENCY (NSA) © NATO/OTAN

INTENTIONALLY BLANK

NORTH ATLANTIC TREATY ORGANIZATION (NATO)

NATO STANDARDIZATION AGENCY (NSA)

NATO LETTER OF PROMULGATION

14 June 2013

1. The enclosed Allied Medical Publication AMedP-8.3 Edition A Version 1 – TRAINING REQUIREMENTS FOR HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL IN INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS, which has been approved by the nations in the MCMEDSB, is promulgated herewith. The agreement of nations to use this publication is recorded in STANAG 2249.

2. AMedP-8.3 Edition A Version 1 is effective upon receipt. It supersedes AMedP-17 which shall be destroyed in accordance with the local procedures for the destruction of documents.

3. No part of this publication may be reproduced, stored in a retrieval system, used commercially, adapted, or transmitted in any form or by any means, electronic, mechanical, photo-copying, recording or otherwise, without the prior permission of the publisher. With the exception of commercial sales, this does not apply to member nations and Partnership for Peace countries, or NATO commands and bodies.

4. This publication shall be handled in accordance with C-M(2002)60.

Dr.Cihangir Aksit, TUR Civ Director NATO Standardization Agency

INTENTIONALLY BLANK

RESERVED FOR NATIONAL LETTER OF PROMULGATION

(INTENTIONALLY BLANC)

RECORD OF RESERVATIONS

CHAPTER	RECORD OF RESERVATION BY NATIONS
promulgation and ma	ed on this page include only those that were recorded at time of y not be complete. Refer to the NATO Standardization Database for
the complete list of ex	isting reservations.

(INTENTIONALLY BLANC)

RECORD OF SPECIFIC RESERVATIONS

[nation]	[detail of reservation]
promulgation	ations listed on this page include only those that were recorded at time of n and may not be complete. Refer to the NATO Standardization Database for e list of existing reservations.

(INTENTIONALLY BLANC)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

CHAPTER 1 INTRODUCTION	1-1
1.1. BACKGROUND	1-1
1.2. AIM	1-1
1.3. SCOPE AND LIMITATIONS	1-1
1.4. EVALUATION	1-1
CHAPTER 2 GENERAL	
2.1. PARTICIPANTS	
2.2. CONTENTS AND DURATION	2-1
CHAPTER 3 TRAINING MODULES	3-1
3.1. MODULE 1 – BASIC TRAINING FOR HEALTH CARE PERSONN	EL 3-1
3.2. MODULE 2 – TRAUMA SKILLS AND KNOWLEDGE	
3.3. MODULE 3 – MULTINATIONAL RELATIONS AND MEDICAL ETI	HICS 3-4
3.4. MODULE 4 – ENVIRONMENTAL RISKS, TROPICAL AND EPIDE	EMIC
DISEASES	
3.5. MODULE 5 – STRESS MANAGEMENT	
3.6. MODULE 6 – DISASTER RELIEF	
3.7. MODULE 7 – LANGUAGE	
3.8. MODULE 8 – CURRENT PROFICIENCY IN PRIMARY HEALTH (CARE
ISSUES	
3.9. MODULE 9 – MISSION ORIENTATED TRAINING	3-10
CHAPTER 4 ABBREVIATIONS	4-1
4.1. ABBREVIATIONS	4-1
CHAPTER 5 REFERENCES	
5.1. REFERENCE PUBLICATIONS	
ANNEX A DIFFERENCES IN EDUCATION AND QUALIFICATIONS OF	HEALTH
CARE PERSONNEL	A-1
A.1. AIM	
A.2. RATIONAL	A-1
A.3. RECOMMENDATIONS	
ANNEX A APPENDIX 1 – KNOWLEDGE OF DIFFERENCES IN MEDICA	
EDUCATION AND QUALIFICATIONS	A-1
A.A1.1. BELGIUM	
A.A1.2. BULGARIA	
A.A1.4. CZECH REPUBLIC	A-10
A.A1.6. ESTONIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	A-14
A.A1.7. FRANCE	A-16
A.A1.8. GERMANY	A-18
A.A1.9. GREECE (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
A.A1.10. HUNGARY	
A.A1.11. ITALY (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	A-26
A.A1.12. LATVIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
A.A1.13. LITHUANIA	
A.A1.14. THE NETHERLANDS	
A.A1.15. NORWAY	
	· · • • •

	POLAND	
A.A1.17.	PORTUGAL (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	.A-42
	ROMANIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK).	
	SLOVAKIA	
A.A1.20.	SLOVENIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	.A-49
	SPAIN (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
	TURKEY (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
	UNITED KINGDOM	
	UNITED STATES	
	AUSTRIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
	SWEDEN.	
ANNEX A	A APPENDIX 2 – SKILLS TRAINING AND ALLOWANCE TO PERFO	RM
ΔΔ21 Β	BELGIUM	
	BULGARIA	
	CANADA	-
		Δ_7
	DENMARK	
	RANCE	A 10
	GERMANY	
	GREECE	
	HUNGARY	
A.A2.11.		.A-21
A.A2.12.	LATVIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	. A-23
	THE NETHERLANDS	
	NORWAY	
	POLAND (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
	PORTUGAL (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
	ROMANIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
	SLOVAKIA	
A.A2.20.	SLOVENIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	. A-40
	SPAIN (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)	
	TURKEY	
	UNITED KINGDOM	
A.A2.24.	UNITED STATES	. A-48
A.A2.25.	AUSTRIA	. A-50
	SWEDEN	
ANNEX E	B DIFFERENCES IN EDUCATION AND QUALIFICATIONS OF HEA	LTH
	CARE PERSONNEL	B-1
B.1.	AIM	B-1
B.2.	INTRODUCTION	B-1
	GENERAL PHYSICIAN	
	DOCTORS OTHER THAN GENERAL PHYSICIANS (SPECIALISTS) .	
	PRE-DEPLOYMENT EDUCATION AND TRAINING	

ANNEX C	TRAINING OF MEDICAL STAFF IN PSYCHOLOGICAL ISSUES	
	RELATED TO BIOLOGICAL WARFARE CASUALTIES	C-1
C.1. A	AIM	C-1
C.2. I	NTRODUCTION	C-1
C.3. 0	GENERAL	C-1
ANNEX D	JOINT AND COMBINED MEDICAL EXERCISES FOR NATO	
	RESPONSE FORCES	D-1
D.1. A	AIM	D-1
D.2. I	NTRODUCTION	D-1
D.3.	METHODS OF TRAINING AND EXERCISE	D-2
D.4. N	MEDICAL TRAINING AND EXERCISES ON DIFFERENT LEVELS OF	
MEDICAL	. SUPPORT	D-6
D.5. 1	TRAINING FOR AEROMEDICAL EVACUATION	D-8

INTENTIONALLY BLANK

CHAPTER 1 INTRODUCTION

1.1. BACKGROUND

Medical support to NATO forces must meet medical educational standards acceptable to all participating nations, as opposed to national support to national contingents, which requires purely national skill set acceptance. The aim is to provide an acceptable standard of medical training and education to be able to provide care and outcomes of treatment equating to best medical practice. NATO military operations are conducted as a multinational effort. This requires the nations to participate and use national medical capabilities (Medical Modules) efficiently and flexibly. Participation in multinational medical co-operation poses challenges due to differences between nations' Medical Education, Qualification, Skills Training and Allowance to Perform. Health Care Personnel need standardised individual medical predeployment training enabling them to increase their interoperability in a multinational medical environment in order to be able to participate.

1.2. AIM

The aim of this AMedP is to standardize the pre-deployment training requirements for Health Care Personnel, who will participate in multinational missions under military command.

1.3. SCOPE AND LIMITATIONS

1. Health Care Personnel shall at least have knowledge and skills corresponding to module 1 before departure on a multinational mission under military command. Ideally all modules of the training requirements for multinational Health Care Personnel should be completed before deployment.

2. Modules can be taken consecutively or at different times. If the participant has undergone equivalent training, participation in modules might be waived. Duration of the modules is indicative.

1.4. EVALUATION

For Health Care Personnel to be able to participate in a multinational medical facility, nations are encouraged to conduct Evaluation and Certification of their Health Care Personnel in accordance with AMedP-27 (Medical Evaluation Manual), as part of their pre-deployment training.

CHAPTER 2 GENERAL

2.1. PARTICIPANTS

Health Care Personnel, who will participate in multinational missions under military command.

2.2. CONTENTS AND DURATION

The contents and duration of the required training for health care personnel participating in international missions is divided into the following 9 modules:

a. Required module for personnel without any or inadequate military training:

<u>Module 1</u> – Basic training for Health Care Personnel (80 – 96 hours)

b. Additional modules:

- Module 1 Basic training for Health Care Personnel (80 96 hours)
- Module 2 Traumatology training, General and Tactical, (two courses each, (24 40 hours))
- Module 3 Multinational Relations and Medical Ethics (16 24 hours)
- Module 4 Environmental Risk, Tropical and Diseases (40 hours)
- Module 5 Stress Management (16 hours)
- Module 6 Disaster Relief (32 40 hours)
- Module 7 Language
- Module 8 Current proficiency in primary health care issues.
- Module 9 Mission specific Module Mission Orientated Training (8 16 hours)

CHAPTER 3 TRAINING MODULES

3.1. MODULE 1 – BASIC TRAINING FOR HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL

Module 1 - Basic training for health care personnel comprises the following:

a. Purpose:

To provide the participants with a basic knowledge and understanding of the military environment, so that they will be able to:

- (1) Protect themselves and patients in a military setting
- (2) Perform the work of a health professional in a military setting
- b. **Recommended duration:** 80 – 96 hours.
- c. **Objectives:**
 - (1) The participants should be briefed on:
 - 1) The national military organisation and national military services
 - 2) NATO and UN structure
 - 3) Documentation in the national medical service
 - 4) Medical support during missions including medical planning
 - 5) Types of mines and mine danger
 - 6) Handling of weapons
 - 7) CBRN
 - 8) Force Health Protection
 - 9) Introduction to humanitarian law
 - 10) Medical Intelligence
 - (2) The participants should be able to:
 - 1) Protect themselves in a military environment (including CBRN-warfare)
 - 2) Use the personal military equipment
 - 3) Use standardised communication equipment

d. Comments:

This module is the minimum requirement for civilian Health Care Personnel participating in multinational missions under military command.

3.2. MODULE 2 – TRAUMA SKILLS AND KNOWLEDGE

3.2.1. Module 2A – General trauma skills and knowledge

Module 2A – General trauma skills and knowledge comprises the following:

a. Purpose:

To understand and be able to apply general trauma life support principles, according to profession (doctor, nurse or other Health Care Personnel). Pursuant AMedP-22 (Requirement for Military Acute Trauma Care Training), STANAG 2068 (Emergency War Surgery) and STANAG 2122 (Requirements for Training in First-Aid, Emergency Care in Combat Situations and Basic Hygiene for all Military Personnel).

b. Prerequisite:

Previous training in Cardio-Pulmonary Resuscitation (CPR).

c. **Recommended duration:** 80 – 96 hours.

80 – 96 nours.

d. Objectives:

The participants should be trained to the level of:

- (1) Advanced Trauma Life Support (ATLS[©]) curriculum or similar. (Ref. AMedP-22) (Applies for Medical Doctors)
- (2) Trauma Nursing Care Course (TNCC[©]), Advanced Trauma Care for Nurses (ATCN[©]), Prehospital Trauma Life Support (PHTLS[©]) curriculum or similar. (Applies for nurses and or other Health Care Personnel)

3.2.2. Module 2B – Tactical trauma skills and knowledge

Module 2B - Tactical trauma skills and knowledge comprises the following:

a. Purpose:

To apply previously acquired general trauma skills and knowledge to different tactical situations. Pursuant AMedP-22 (Requirement for Military Acute Trauma Care Training), AMedP-24 (Emergency Medical Care in the Operational Environment and STANAG 2122 (Requirements for Training in First-Aid, Emergency Care in Combat Situations and Basic Hygiene for all Military Personnel).

b. Prerequisite:

Skills and knowledge equivalent to Module 2A.

c. **Recommended duration:** 24 - 40 hours.

d. **Objectives:**

The participants should:

- (1) Learn how to apply general trauma skills and knowledge in a tactical scenario. Emphasis should be placed on practical teamwork. Pursuant STANAG 2122 (Requirements for Training in First-Aid, Emergency Care in Combat Situations and Basic Hygiene for all Military Personnel) general trauma skills and knowledge are to be applied in the following scenarios:
 - 1) Care under fire
 - 2) Tactical field care
 - 3) Combat casualty evacuation care
- (2) Train extrication techniques for relevant vehicles

3.3. MODULE 3 – MULTINATIONAL RELATIONS AND MEDICAL ETHICS

Module 3 – Multinational relations and medical ethics comprises the following:

a. **Purpose:**

To provide the participants a basic understanding of multinational politics and foreign affairs. Additionally, the course should give the participants the ability to identify and handle general and medical ethical problems during missions. Pursuant AJMedP-6 (Allied Joint Civil-Military Medical Interface Doctrine) and AMedP-16 (Comparative Tables of Medical Treatment Facilities).

b. Recommended duration:

16 – 24 hours.

c. **Objectives:**

The participants should have an overall understanding of:

- (1) Current geopolitical situation
- (2) The security policy and foreign affairs of the home country
- (3) UN, NATO, EU, OSCE tasks and decision making.
- (4) International law with a focus on International Humanitarian law and international conventions
- (5) Relations with to NGOs, IO's
- (6) Rules of Engagement (ROE)
- (7) General and medical ethical problems
- (8) Differences in medical education. Ref. ANNEX A

3.4. MODULE 4 – ENVIRONMENTAL RISKS, TROPICAL AND EPIDEMIC DISEASES

Module 4 – Environmental risks, tropical and epidemic diseases comprises the following:

a. Purpose:

To provide the participants with an overview and practical knowledge of environmental risks and the most common tropical and epidemic diseases. Pursuant AMedP-23 (National Military Strategies for Vaccination of NATO Forces), AMedP-24 (Emergency Medical Care in the Operational Environment), STANAG 2126 (First-Aid Dressings, First Aid Kits and Emergency Medical Care Kits), STANAG 2276 (Development of Medical Laboratory Network System for Rapid Pathogen Identification for Preventing and Managing a Biological Outbreak), STANAG 2277 (Development of a Health Surveillance System for the Identification Analysis and Dissemination of Information Related to a Biological Outbreak).

b. Recommended duration:

40 hours.

c. **Objectives:**

The participants should have an overall understanding of:

- (1) General prevention of environmental risks, tropical and epidemic diseases
- (2) The minimum medical equipment needed (WHO and NATO)
- (3) Primary Health Care (PHC) in an austere environment
- (4) Demography, epidemiology and management of tropical and epidemic diseases.

3.5. MODULE 5 – STRESS MANAGEMENT

Module 5 – Stress management comprises the following:

a. Purpose:

To provide participants with basic knowledge and skills needed to manage psychological reactions to extreme stress/trauma. Pursuant AJP-3.10.1(A) (Allied Joint Doctrine For Psychological Operations) and AJMedP-3 (Allied Joint Doctrine For Medical Intelligence).

b. Recommended duration:

16 hours.

c. **Objectives:**

- (1) The participants should be briefed on:
 - 1) Stress-reactions (somatic and psychological)
 - 2) The differences between psychological stress reactions and psychiatric disease
 - 3) Post traumatic stress disorder (PTSD)
 - 4) Management of victims of torture and sexual abuse
 - 5) Psychological casualties to Weapons of Mass Destruction
- (2) The participants should be taught how to minimise stress, to recognize stress reactions and possibly prevent PTSD

3.6. MODULE 6 – DISASTER RELIEF

Module 6 – Disaster relief comprises the following:

a. Purpose:

To prepare the participants to plan, organise or operate medical support for disaster relief operations. Pursuant AMedP-15 (Military Medical Support in Humanitarian and Disaster Relief) and STANAG 2879 (Principles of Medical Policy in the Management of a Mass Casualty Situation).

b. Recommended duration:

32 - 40 hours.

c. **Objectives:**

The participants should have:

- (1) An understanding of possible disaster scenarios, natural or man made
- (2) Knowledge about access to and utilization of medical intelligence
- (3) An ability to identify important planning factors.
- (4) An overall understanding of the co-operation with NGOs and local authorities.
- (5) Knowledge of the organisation of medical support in disaster relief operations
- (6) An understanding of public affairs

3.7. MODULE 7 – LANGUAGE

Module 7 – Language comprises the following:

a. Purpose:

To assure that the participants have a language level according to STANAG 6001 (Language Proficiency Levels).

b. Recommended duration:

Will be individual in accordance to level to be achieved.

c. **Objectives:**

Participants should have language skills that enables them to perform their duties as Health Care Personnel in multinational units.

3.8. MODULE 8 – CURRENT PROFICIENCY IN PRIMARY HEALTH CARE ISSUES

Module 8 – Current proficiency in primary health care comprises the following:

a. **Purpose:**

To enable non-Primary Health Care specialists to perform in Primary Health Care when required.

b. Recommended duration:

Individual and in accordance with national recommendations.

c. **Objectives:**

The participants should have an update in:

- (1) Basic skills and knowledge of general practice and enable them to deliver Primary Health Care. (Applies for medical doctors)
- (2) Basic skills and knowledge of general nursing and enable them to assists in the delivery of Primary Health Care. (Applies for nurses)
- (3) Basic skills and knowledge in Primary Health Care. (Applies for all other Health Care Personnel)

3.9. MODULE 9 – MISSION ORIENTATED TRAINING

Module 9 – Mission orientated training comprises the following:

a. **Purpose:**

To prepare the participants for a specific mission so they can perform Health Care effectively and safely.

b. **Recommended duration:** 8 - 16 hours.

c. **Objectives:**

The participants should:

- (1) Have briefings on all relevant general and medical intelligence data
- (2) Gain understanding of how topics from module 1 to 8 apply for their specific mission by receiving specific information for the planned mission
- (3) As a team, be familiar with procedures and equipment
- (4) Be briefed on command, control and communication (C3) for the specific mission
- (5) Have information about lessons learned (when applicable)

CHAPTER 4 ABBREVIATIONS

4.1. ABBREVIATIONS

This List contains abbreviations used in this document as well as abbreviations needed in the evaluation process

TCN	Troop Contributing Nation
TOA	Transfer of Authority

- UN United Nations WHO World Health Organisation

CHAPTER 5 REFERENCES

5.1. REFERENCE PUBLICATIONS

The following are the principal references used for this document:

- a. MC 0326/3 (NATO Principles and Policies of Medical Support)
- b. MC 0458/1 (The NATO Education, Training, Exercise and Evaluation Policy)
- c. MC 0551 (Medical Support Concept for NATO Response Force (NRF) Operations)
- d. ACO Directive (AD) 83-1 (Medical Support to Operations)
- e. ACT Directive 75-2 (Medical Joint Functional Area Training Guide)
- f. AAP-6 (NATO Glossary of Terms and Definitions)
- g. AAP-31 (NATO Glossary of Communication and Information Systems Terms and Definitions)
- h. AJP-3.10.1 (Allied Joint Doctrine For Psychological Operations)
- i. AJP-4.10 (Allied Joint Medical Support Doctrine)
- j. AJMedP-3 (Allied Joint Doctrine For Medical Intelligence)
- k. AJMedP-6 (Allied Joint Civil-Military Medical Interface Doctrine)
- I. AMedP-13 (NATO Glossary of Medical Terms and Definitions)
- m. AMedP-22 (Requirement for Military Acute Trauma Care Training)
- n. AMedP-23 (National military strategies for vaccination of NATO forces)
- o. AMedP-24 (Emergency Medical Care in the Operational Environment)
- p. AMedP-27 (Medical Evaluation Manual)
- q. ATrainP-1 (Education and Training for Peace Support Operations)
- r. STANAG 2068 (Emergency War Surgery)
- s. STANAG 2122 (Requirements for Training in First-Aid, Emergency Care in Combat Situations and Basic Hygiene for all Military Personnel)
- t. STANAG 2126 (First-Aid Dressings, First Aid Kits and Emergency Medical Care Kits)
- u. STANAG 2879 (Principles of Medical Policy in the Management of a Mass Casualty Situation)
- v. STANAG 6001 (Language Proficiency Levels)

INTENTIONALLY BLANK

ANNEX A DIFFERENCES IN EDUCATION AND QUALIFICATIONS OF HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL

A.1. AIM

To outline the existence of different educational backgrounds of the various health care professions of NATO & PfP countries in order to demonstrate the complexity of multinational medical cooperation in missions, and provide recommendations.

A.2. RATIONAL

There is a difference in terminology used for the various professions. For example, the name of a particular medical specialty may not alone provide a clear understanding of the actual responsibilities that a practitioner may have (surgeon, trauma surgeon).

Within some professions, there are many levels of qualification (physician, independent physician, general practitioner, family practitioner), not equivalent in different countries.

The duration of education for some of the same profession varies. For example the length of time for a nurse to qualify for licensure varies from three to four years. However, more significantly, the types of specialties and length of time to obtain a specialty vary widely.

The scope of practice in each profession also varies between nations. Scope of practice is defined as the tasks, responsibilities and allowance to perform associated with a certain profession.

A.3. RECOMMENDATIONS

If a Troop Contributing Nation (TCN) is providing a module to a multinational medical unit (e.g. ICU) it will be requested by using capabilities. By contributing some posts to a medical unit, it is important to know as much as possible about the educational and practical backgrounds of all clinical practitioners. There are obligations on the part of the requesting nations, the lead or framework nation, to make explicit the clinical skills and capabilities that are required. All parties should make transparent the clinical and practical backgrounds, skills and capabilities of the personnel they are providing, ideally by exchange of certificates.

Closely related nations are encouraged to prepare, as must as possible, bilateral agreements such that they are able to form a partnership in a multinational medical unit in a short notice.

ANNEX A APPENDIX 1 – KNOWLEDGE OF DIFFERENCES IN MEDICAL EDUCATION AND QUALIFICATIONS

A.A1.1. BELGIUM

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician (GP)	High school	7 years	None	Civilian Med. School
Family practitioner	Physician	+ 2 years (part-time)	Physician in unit	Civilian Med. School
Acute trauma care	Physician	+ 2 years (part-time)	Physician at role 1	Civilian Med. School
Occupational medicine	Physician	+4 years (part-time)	Preventive medicine	Civilian Med. School
Tropical diseases	Physician	+6 months (full time)	(As supplementary education(Civilian Med. School
Sport medicine	Physician	+ 2years (part time)	(As supplementary education)	Civilian Med. School
Flight surgeon	Physician	+ 1 year (part time)		In BE or NATO Med school
Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)	Physician	+5 years (full time)	Medical advisor (evaluation med) or physician at role 2/3	Civilian Med school
Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2)	Physician	+6 years (full time)	Medical advisor (evaluation med) or physician at role 2/3	Civilian med school
Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)	Physician	+ 5 years	Medical advisor (evaluation med) or physician at role 2/3	Civilian med school
Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R	Physician +2 years (full time)	Medical advisor (evaluation med) or physician at role 2/3	Medical advisor (evaluation med) or physician at role 2/3	Civilian Med school
Other specialties	Physician	+4 or 5 years (full time)	Medical advisor (evaluation med)	Civilian Med. School
Veterinarian	High School	+6 years (full time)	Vet	Civilian school (university)
Pharmacist	High school	+5 years (full time)	Pharmacist	Civilian school (university)
Dentist	High school	+5 years (full time)	Dentist	Civilian school (university)
Psychologist	High school	+ 5 years (full time)	Clinical psychology	Civilian school (university)
Physiotherapi st	High school	+4 years (full time)	Physiotherapy	Civilian school (university)
Nurse, general	High school	+3 years (full time)	Nurse resp. in med. Ward	Civilian nurse school
Nurse, psychiatry	General nurse	+ 1 year (full time)	Nurse resp. in psyc. Ward	Civilian nurse school

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Nurse, surgical	General nurse	+ 1 year (full time)	Nurse resp. in operative theatre	Civilian nurse school
Intensive care and emergency nurse	General nurse	+1 year (full time)	Nurse resp. in E.R. and I.C. units	Civilian nurse school
"Social nurse"	General nurse	+ 1 year (full time)	Nurse in preventive job	Civilian nurse school
Speechthera pist	High school	+ 3 years (full time)	Speech and hearing therapy	Civilian paramedical school
Orthoptist	High school	+ 3 years (full time)	Eye examination	Civilian paramedical school
Occupational therapist	High school	+ 3 years (full time)	Occupational retraining	Civilian paramedical school
Medical laboratory specialist	High school	+ 3 years (full time)	Laboratory analysis	Civilian paramedical school
Radiography technician	High school	+ 3 years (full time)	x-ray technician	Civilian paramedical school
Paramedic (ambulancier)	None	+ 3 month	Qualified first aid + med transport	Both military medical school and civilian emergency care
First aid auxiliary	None	+ 1 month	First aid + med transport	Military medical school
Lab auxiliary	None	+ 10 month	Simple methods	Military medical school
x-ray auxiliary	None	12 month	Assists technician	Military medical school
Surgical auxiliary	None	+ 10 month	Preparing operative theatre	Military medical school
Vet. Auxiliary	None	+ 10 month	Assists vet.	Military medical school
Pharmacist assistant	None	+ 10 month	Assists pharmacist	Military medical school
Dental auxiliary	None	+ 2 month	Assists dentist	Military medical school

N.B.:

- 6 years elementary school (6-12) +
- 6 years high school (12-18)

A.A1.2. BULGARIA

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician	High school	6 years in civilian Medical	Physician at medical unit (Role 1)	Authorised for independent work
Family practitioner (GP)	Physician	+ 3 years medical specialization	Physician or commander at Role 1	Authorised for independent work
Military Medical Planning	Physician	+ 3 years medical specialization	Commander at Role 2/3 Medical advisor at HQs Medical staff at HQs	Authorised for independent work
Military Preventive Medicine	Physician	+ 3 years medical specialization	PrevMed Facilities Medical staff at HQs	Authorised for independent work
Emergency medicine	Physician	+ 5 years medical specialization	Physician at Role 2/3/4 (Emergency Department)	Authorised for independent work
Surgeon (general)	Physician	+ 5 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 2/3/4	Authorised for independent work
Surgeon (Orthopedics& Traumatology; Cardiac; Urology; Thoracic; Neurosurgery; Oral&Maxillo-Facial)	Physician	+ 5 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Anesthesiologist	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 2/3/4	Authorised for independent work
Internal medicine	Physician	+ 5 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 2/3/4	Authorised for independent work
Internal medicine subspecialties (gastroenterologist, pulmonologist, cardiologist etc.)	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Neurologist	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Psychiatrist	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Occupational medicine	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	PrevMed Facilities	Authorised for independent work
Infectious diseases	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Flight surgeon	Physician	+ 3 years medical specialization	Air Force Base MEDEVAC unit	Authorised for independent work
Laboratory physician	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Microbiologist	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Radiologist	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Physiotherapist	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
ORL	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Ophthalmologist	Physician	+ 4 years medical specialization	Qualified physician at Role 3/4	Authorised for independent work
Veterinarian	High school	5 years in civilian Veterinary University	PrevMed Facilities	Authorised for independent work
Pharmacist	High school	5 years in civilian Medical University	Qualified position at Role 2/3/4 Medical staff at HQs	Authorised for independent work
Dentist	High school	6 years in civilian Medical University	Qualified position at Role 1 (some)/2/3/4	Authorised for independent work
Psychologist	High school	4 years in civilian University for bachelor's degree; + 2 years for master degree	Qualified position at Army Brigades; Air Force and Navy Base Department in Military Medical Academy	Authorised for independent work
Rehabilitation technician	High school	3 years in civilian Medical College	Role 3/4	
Nurse, general	High school	4 years in civilian Medical	Role 1/2/3/4	
Nurse, psychiatry	Nurse	+ 2 years medical specialization	Role 3/4	
Nurse, surgical	Nurse	+ 2 years medical specialization	Role 2/3/4	
Intensive care and emergency nurse	Nurse	+ 2 years medical specialization	Role 2/3/4	
Laboratory technician	High school	3 years in civilian Medical College	Role 2/3/4	
Radiology technician	High school	3 years in civilian Medical College	Role 2/3/4	
Pharmacist assistant	High school	4 years in civilian Medical College	Role 2/3/4	
Paramedic (ambulancier)	Primary school	680 hrs in civilian College	Transport and first aid	Since 2013 – no experience yet
Paramedic (assistant)	Primary school	960 hrs in civilian College	Transport, first aid and medical assistance	Since 2013 – no experience yet

A.A1.3. CANADA

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Bio-Science Officer – Deployable Health Hazards Team Leader	Master in Industrial Hygiene	5-6 yrs	Water, air, soil testing for contaminents, eg toxic industrial chemicals and materials, and chemical and biological agents	
Dental Technician	Graduate of an accredited Level II college program which deliver the 9 core skills required by the National Dental Assisting Examining Board.	1 yr	Provide chair-side assistance to the Dental Officer	Nine core skills are: - chairside - radiography - preliminary impressions - rubber dam - treatment liners - matrices & wedges - selective rubber cap polishing - oral hygiene instruction - dietary counselling - fluoride
	Primary Care Paramedic certification	4 months	Pre-hospital care	
Medical Laboratory Technologist	Grad of approved MLab Technology program in Canada. Also must be certified thru the Canadian Society for Medical Laboratory Science	2-3 yrs	Provides services in clinical chemistry, haematology, microbiology (including parasitology), blood banking, urinalysis & serology	
Nursing Officer: 1. Primary Care Nurse	Baccalaureate in Nursing	4 yrs university	Beside nursing care. Triage. Immunization	
2. Emergency Room Nurse	Baccalaureate in Nursing. Emergency Nursing Certification	5 yrs	Triage and screening. Resuscitation using Trauma Nursing Core Course and Advanced Cardiac Life Support protocols. First responder	First responder includes Advanced First Aid skills.
3. Mental Health Nurse	Baccalaureate in Nursing. Mental Health Nursing	6 yrs	Assessment with regard to repatriation. Work as part of multidisciplinary Mental	Multidisciplinary Mental Health team consists of Social Worker, Psychiatrist, Mental

Edition A Version 1

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
	Certification		Health team. Short term intervention. Education in suicide prevention, stress management, etc	Health Nurse and Padre.
4. Operating Room Nurse	Baccalaureate in Nursing. Operating Room Nursing Certification	5 yrs	Scrub & circulate during surgery. Provide nursing care in Recovery Room. Work in Central Processing & Sterilization area	
Pharmacist	1 yr basic science courses. Pharmacy undergrad degree	5 yrs	Determine and ensure the proper use of medications, particularly to identify and prevent pharmacotherapeutic problems, and prepare, control and deliver medications in order to maintain or restore health. Provision of medical supply. Oversee maintenance of medical equipment. Blood transport.	
Social Worker	Master of Social Work degree	5 yrs university	Assessment with regard to repatriation. Work as part of multidisciplinary Mental Health team. Short term intervention. Education in suicide prevention, stress management, etc.	Multidisciplinary Mental Health team consists of Social Worker, Psychiatrist, Mental Health Nurse and Padre.
General Dental Officer	2 yrs university + Doctor of Dental Surgery or equivalent	6 yrs	General dental procedures	Minimum requirement is 2yrs university before entering Dental school. However, most have at least one undergrad degree.
Advanced General Dentist	Graduate of General Dentistry program + specialty program leading to Fellowship in the American Academy of General Dentistry	8 – 9 yrs	More advanced specialty dental procedures usually referred from General Dental Officer. Specialty treatment provided in the fields of oral surgery, prosthodontics, periodontics, endodontics, and orthodontics.	May challenge Fellowship exams a minimum of 1 yr following graduation from specialty program.
Oral Maxillo- Facial Surgeon	Graduate of General Dentistry program + specialty surgical program leading to Fellowship in the	10 yrs	Maxillo-facial surgery; facial reconstruction; ballistics; burns; implants	

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
	Royal College of Dentists of Canada			
Prosthodontis t	Graduate from General Dentistry program + specialty program leading to Fellowship in the Royal College of Dentists of Canada	9 yrs	Advanced dental rehabilitation	
Periodontist	Graduate from General Dentistry program + specialty program leading to Fellowship in the Royal College of Dentists of Canada	9 yrs	Advanced hard and soft tissue dental procedures; implants	
Public Health Dentist	Graduate from General Dentistry program + specialty program leading to Fellowship in the Royal College of Dentists of Canada and Masters Degree	8 yrs	Provide input to dental care program and policies for the Canadian Forces	
General Duty Medical Officer	Undergraduate degree + Doctorate of Medicine (MD) + Family Medicine Residency	8 – 10 yrs	General family medicine	
General Surgeon	MD + General Surgical program leading to Fellowship in the Royal College of Surgeons of Canada	MD + 5 yrs	General surgery	May sub-specialize (eg Trauma, etc) leading to a Fellowship in the various subspecialty groups
Orthopaedic Surgeon	MD + Orthopaedics program leading to Fellowship in the Royal College of Surgeons of Canada	MD + 5 yrs	Orthopaedic surgery	May sub-specialize (eg Trauma, etc) leading to a Fellowship in the various subspecialty groups
Anaesthesiol ogist	MD + Anaesth program leading to Fellowship in the Royal College of Physicians of Canada	MD + 4 yrs	Anaesthesiology	
Internal Medicine	MD + Internal Medicine program leading to Fellowship in the	MD + 5yrs	General Internal Medicine	May sub-specialize (e.g. Infectious Disease, Gastroenterology, Cardiology, etc) leading

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
	Royal College of Physicians of Canada			to a Fellowship in the various subspecialty groups
Psychiatry	MD + Psychiatry program leading to Fellowship in the Royal College of Physicians of Canada	MD + 4 yrs	General psychiatry	
Radiology	MD + Radiology program leading to Fellowship in the Royal College of Physicians of Canada	MD + 4 yrs		May sub-specialize (e.g. Thoracics, Nuro, etc) leading to a Fellowship in the various subspecialty groups
Advanced Aerospace Medicine	MD + Aerospace Medicine course	MD + 2 yrs	Advise Chief of Air Staff on medical issues	
Advanced Diving Medicine	MD + Diving Medicine course	MD + 2 yrs	Advise Chief of Maritime Staff on medical issues	
Public Health	MD + Master in Public Health degree	MD + 2 yrs	Provide advice on Force Health Protection issues	
Medical Technologist - Operating Room	- Graduate of a Registered Practical Nurse (RPN) program from a college. Graduate of an Operating Room Tech Program followed by an On-Job- Training- Program (OJTP)	4-6 months 6 months 9 weeks	Provides services In the Operating Room as: - Scrub Tech - Circulating Tech - Anaesthesia assist - Sterilisation support - Equipment user maintenance	An RPN program is a college program of 24 months. However, because the military students on this course have already acquired many of the skills and much of the knowledge during their military service, these individuals take an abbreviated course and then challenge the licensing exams. The Operating Room course is also taken at a civilian college. The OJTP is provided in a military hospital.
Medical Radiation Technologist	Graduate of an accredited radiological school (college or university)	College – 3 yrs University – 4 yrs.	Carries out all radiological examinations & equipment testing (QA & QC)	By 2005, the standard for education will be a 4 yr university degree program.
Physician Assistant	Physician Assistant course	2 yrs	Limited diagnosis and treatment Able to perform in an independent role.	

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Preventive Medicine Technician	Graduate of Canadian secondary school system with credits in Math, Chemistry and Physics. Certifications required are: - Canadian Public Health Inspector - Occupational Health and Safety - Provincial Pest Control licences in structural, core, and fumigation	Total of 1 year	Carries out all services related to public and occupational health and safety, including inspections & pest control.	The certification in Occupational Health and Safety is increased to the diploma level later in the Pmed Techs career.

A.A1.4. CZECH REPUBLIC

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comments
Physician	University degree	6 years	Under supervision at hospitals or with GP	Military Medical Academy / programme in general medicine
General practitioner physician	University degree	6 years $+ 2\frac{1}{2}$ years (since 2004 + 4 years in hospital)	General practitioner	Military Medical Academy / programme in general medicine
Specialist	University degree	6 years + 2½ years + up to 5 years (since 2004 + 4 years + up to 4 years advanced specialization)	Specialist	Military Medical Academy / programme in general medicine
Preventive Medicine Specialist	University degree	6 years + $2\frac{1}{2}$ years + up to 5 years (since 2004 + 4 years + up to 4 years)	Preventive medicine	Military Medical Academy / programme in general medicine
Pharmacist	University degree	5 years	Pharmacist	Military Medical Academy / programme in pharmacy
Veterinarian	University degree	5 years	Vet	Civilian university / programme in veterinarian medicine
Dentist	University degree	5 years	Dentist	Military Medical Academy

N.B.:

9 years of elementary school mandatory (6-15) 4 years of high school (15-19) university degree

- Physician 6 years
- Veterinarian 5 years
- Dentist 5 years
- Pharmacist 5 years

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comments
Nurse, general	High school, nursing school / since 2004 only Bachelor degree	3-4 years	Nurse	Civilian nursing school or university + 3 – 10 months military course
Nurse, internal medicine profile	High school, nursing school / since 2004 only Bachelor degree	3-4 years + 1-2 years	Nurse in internal medicine branches	Civilian nursing school or university + 3 – 10 months military course + 1 - 2 years specialization training in postgraduate institute
Nurse, surgical profile	High school, nursing school / since 2004 only Bachelor degree	3-4 years + 1-2 years	Nurse in surgical branches	Civilian nursing school or university + 3 – 10 months military course + 1 - 2 years specialization training in postgraduate institute
Nurse, anaestesiolog ical profile	High school, nursing school / since 2004 only Bachelor degree	3-4 years + 1-2 years	Nurse at ICU,	Civilian nursing school or university + 3 – 10 months military course + 1 - 2 years specialization training in postgraduate institute

Nursing 3-4 years bachelor level

First Aid and auxiliary

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
First aid auxiliary	None	6 weeks	First aid	Trained at military medical school
Rescuer	Bachelor	3 years	Rescue and related profiles	Trained at civilian school + 3 months military course

A.A1.5. DENMARK

All the below mentioned professions are educated at civilian university or civilian schools.

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician	University degree	61/2 years	Under supervision at hospitals or with GP	Authorized as medical physician
Independent physician	University degree	6½ years + 1½ years	Without supervision can work independently	6 months intern medicine, 6 months surgery (with 3 months emergency care unit), 6 months with a GP. After these 1½ years physicians starts the education to become specialist
Specialist, general practitioner	University degree	6½ years + 1½ years + 5 years	General practitioner	As above + 12 months intern medicine 12 months surgery (6 months emergency care) 6 months gynaecology(obstretic 6 months psychiatry 6 months choose free 18 months assistant to GP
Specialist, anaesthe- siology	University degree	6½ years+ 1½ years+5 years	Anaesthesiology	54 months anaesthesiology 6 months intern medicine
Specialist, surgeon	University degree	6½ years+1½ years+6½ years	Surgeon	Difference in length and curriculum dependent what kind of surgeon
Veterinarian	University degree	5 ¹ / ₂ years	Vet	
Dentist	University degree	5 years	Dentist	
Nurse, general	High school, nurse school	3½ years	Nurse resp. in med. Wards and gerontology	
Nurse, aneaste- siology	High school, nurse school	3½ years + 1½ years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre and i.c	Entry requirement: 2 years experience as qualified nurse in hospital dept.'s and 6 months in a department of anaesthesia
Nurse, intensive care	High school, nurse school	3½ years + 1½ years	Nurse resp. in E.R and I.C. units	Entry requirement: 2 years experience as qualified nurse in hospital dept.'s and 6 month in an intensive care dept.
Nurse, psychiatry	High school, nurse school	3½ years + 1 year	Nurse resp. in psych wards	Entry requirements: 2 years experience as qualified nurse in hospital dept.'s and 6

CIVILIAN EDUCATION

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
				months in psychiatry ward
Nurse, surgery	High school, nurse school	3½ years +1½ years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre	Entry requirement: 2 years experience as qualified nurse in hospital dept.'s and 6 month in surgery
Nurse, infection control nurse	High school, nurse school	3½ years + 3 months	Nurse resp. in preventive and hygiene	Entry requirement: 3 years as qualified nurse including teaching and administrative experience

N.B.:

9 years of elementary school mandatory (6-15) 3 years of high school (15-18) university degree

- Physician 6¹/₂ years
- Veterinarian 51/2 years
- Dentist 5 years

Nursing school 3½ years First aid auxiliary 3 month – 3 years

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Physician	Civilian as above + military medical school	5 months	Work under supervision, physician in a unit and at role 1	
Independent physician	Civilian as above + military medical school	5 months	Without supervision, role 2	Staff course 8 months
GP	Civilian as above + military medical school	5 months	Medical advisor, senior medical officer, role 2/3	General staff course 1 year
Anaesthesiolog y	Civilian as above+ military medical school	5 months	Medical advisor, senior medical officer, role 2-3- 4	General staff course 1 year
Veterinarian	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 weeks	Vet	
Dentist	Civilian as above + military medical school	3 months	Dentist	
Nurse	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 weeka	Under supervision of medical officer, not allowed to work independently	
First aid auxiliary	None +	3 months	First aid	Trained at military medical school
First aid auxiliary, level 2	None	1 year	First aid, med. Trp., assistant role 2	Trained at military medical school and at civilian hospital
First aid auxiliary, level 3	None	2 years	First aid, med. Trp. Assistant role 3	Trained at military medical school and at civilian hospital

A.A1.6. ESTONIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

Profession	Educational	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician	requirement	education		
(GP)				
Family				
practitioner				
Acute trauma				
care				
Occupational				
medicine				
Tropical				
diseases				
Sport medicine				
Flight				
surgeon				
Specialist				
(internal				
medicine,				
cardio,				
pneumo,				
endocrine, etc.) (1)				
Specialist				
(orthopedics/				
abdominal				
surgeon) (2)				
Specialist				
(Anesthetics)				
(3)				
Specialist				
(Subspecialty				
intensive				
care or E.R				
Other				
specialties				
Veterinarian				
Pharmacist Doptiet				
Dentist				
Psychologist				
Physiotherapi st				
Nurse,				
general				
Nurse,				
psychiatry				
Nurse,				
surgical				
Intensive				
care and				
emergency				
nurse				
"Social nurse"				
Speechthera				
pist				

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.7. FRANCE

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Independent physician = general practioner	University degree	9 years	Without supervision can work independently	Including 6 months intern medicine, 6 months emergency care unit, 6 months gynaeco-pediatric, 6 months with a GP.
Specialist anesthesiolo gy- reanimation or for emmergency or for general surgery or specialized surgery (neuro- surgery excepted)	University degree	11 years	According to the speciality	Including 10 periods of 6 months in the speciality.
Specialist for neuro- surgery	University degree	12 years	According to the speciality	Including 12 periods of 6 months in the speciality.
Veterinarian	State school degree	6 years	Veterinarian	
Dentist	University degree	5 years	Dentist	
Nurse, general	High school, nurse school	3½ years	Nurse resp. in med.	
Nurse, anestesiology or intensive care	High school, nurse school	3 ¹ ⁄ ₂ years + 2 years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre and i.c	
Nurse, surgery	High school, nurse school	3 ¹ / ₂ years + 2 years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre	
Nurse assistant	High school, nurse assistant school	1 year	Assistance of medical officers or nurses	

CIVILIAN EDUCATION

N.B.:

9 years of elementary school mandatory (6-15) 3 years of high school (15-18) university degree

- Physician 9 years
- Veterinarian 6 years
- Dentist 5 years

Nursing school 3½ years, Nurse assistant 1 year

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
All medical officers	Civilian as above + military medical school	Included in the qualification course	According to the qualification	Trained at military school
Veterinarian	Civilian as above + military medical school	1 year	Veterinarian	Trained at military school
Dentist	Civilian as above + military medical school	Included in the qualification course	Dentist	Trained at military school
Nurse, general or anestesiology or intensive care or surgery	Civilian as above + military medical school	1 ½ - 2 years	Under supervision of medical officer, not allowed to work independently	Trained at military school
Nurse assistant	Civilian as above + military medical school	1 ½ year	Under supervision of medical officer or nurse	Trained at military school

A.A1.8. GERMANY

All the below mentioned professions are educated at civilian universities or civilian schools, except Paramedics and Nurses (general), who also may be educated/trained at schools attached to Military Hospitals or the GE Military Medical Academy

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
General	Physician	+ 5 years	without supervision	36 month internal
practitioner (GP)/ Internal medicine		(full-time)	Physician in unit Physician at role 1	medicine, 24 month with a GP 80 h Course "Psychosomatic"
Internal medicine (Cardiologist, Gastro- enterologist, Pneumologist	Physician	+ 6 years (full-time)	Physician at role 2/3	36 month internal medicine, 36 month cardiology, gastro-enterology or pneumology (incl. 6 month intensive care)
Surgeon (general)	Physician	+ 6 years (full-time)	Physician at role 2/3	24 month basic surgical education, 48 month special surgical education
Surgeon (orthopedics and traumatolgy)	Physician	+ 6 years (full-time)	Physician at role 2/3	24 month basic surgical education, 48 month orthopedics and traumatology
Anaesthe- siologist	Physician	+ 5 years (full-time)	Physician at role 2/3	48 month anaesthesiologie, 12 month intensive care
Occupational medicine	Physician	+5 years (full time)	Preventive medicine	24 month internal medicine, 36 occupational medicine
Other Specialists	Physician	+ 5 - 6 years (full time)	Physician at role 2/3	60 - 72 month special education
Intensive care	Specialist (GP, Internal Medicine, Surgeon, Anästhesiologist, Pediatrist, Neurologist)	+ 2 years (full-time)	Physician at role 2/3	
Tropical diseases	Specialist	+24 month (fulltime) + 3 month theoretical training course	Supplementary education	Civilian and military medical school
Sport medicine	Specialist	+ 1 year (fulltime) + 240 h theoretical training course	Supplementary education	Civilian and military medical school
Flight surgeon	Specialist (GP, Internal Medicine, Occupational Medicine)	+ 6 month (part time) + 180 h theoretical training course	Physician in unit	Flight medical school
Veterinarian	University degree	5 1/2 years (full time)	Veterinarian	Civilian university
Pharmacist	University degree	5 years (full time)	Pharmacist Dentiat	Civilian university
Dentist	University degree	5 1/2 years (full time)	Dentist	Civilian university

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Psychologist	University degree	4 years (full time)	Clinical psychology	Civilian university
Nurse, general	High School	+ 3 years (full time)	Nurse resp. in med. Ward	Civilian nurse school Military medical school
Nurse, surgical	General nurse	+ 2 year (full time)	Nurse resp. in operative theatre	Civilian nurse school
Nurse, Intensive care and emergency	General nurse	+ 2 year (full time)	Nurse resp. in E.R. and I.C. units	Civilian nurse school
Paramedic	Primary School	+ 2 years (full time)	First aid	Civilian school Military medical school
Pharmacie technician	High School	+ 3 years (full time)		
Veterinarian Assistant	High School	+ 3 years (full time)		
Medical technician for functional diagnostics	High School	+ 3 years (full time)		
Medical radiology technician	High School	+ 3 years (full time)	x-ray technician	Civilian paramedical school
Medical laboratory technician	High School	+ 3 years (full time)	Laboratory analysis	Civilian paramedical school
Public health technician	High School	+ 2 years (full time)	Preventive medicine	
Physiotherapi st	High School	+ 3 years (full time)		
Biological technician	High School	+ 2 years (full time)		
Chemical technician	High School	+ 2 years (full time)		
Nursing assistant	Primary School	+ 3 years (full time)		
Medical dental technician	Primary School	+ 3 years (full time)		

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Medical	Civilian as above	+ 7 weeks		Military Medical
Officer				Academy
		+ 3 month		"Führungsakademie
				der Bundeswehr"
				(Commanded
				General Stuff
				College)
NCO	Civilian as above	3 month		Military Medical
				Academy

ADDITIONAL MILITARY EDUCATION (without basic military trainig = 3 month)

N.B.:

- 9 years elementary school mandatory(6-15)
- 4 years elementary school (6-10) + 9 years high school (10-19)

- university degree

- Physician
 Physician
 Dentist
 Pharmacist
 Veterinarian
 5 1/2 years

A.A1.9. GREECE (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

(GP)	Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
(GP)		requirement	education		
Family practitioner Acute trauma	Physician				
practitioner Acule trauma care Cocupational medicine Image: Construction of the second of the	(GP)				
practitioner Acule trauma care Cocupational medicine Image: Construction of the second of the	Family				
Acute trauma care care care care care care care car					
Occupational medicine Tropical	Acute trauma				
medicine	care				
medicine	Occupational				
diseases	medicine				
diseases	Tropical				
medicine	diseases				
medicine					
surgeon Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)	medicine				
surgeon Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)	Flight				
Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Pharmacist Pharmacist Pharmacist Pharmacist Pharmacist (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Nurse, general (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Nurse, surgical (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Nurse, surgical (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgical (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgeon (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgeon (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgeon (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Su					
(internal medicine, cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)					
medicine, cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialies Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Dentist Physiotherapi st Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse					
cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (otrhopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialities Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Physiotherapi st Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical intensive care and emergency nurse					
pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Physhologist Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care or E.R Other st Specialties Veterinarian Physhologist Physhologist Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care or E.R Other Specialties Specialtie					
endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialities Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist St Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Specialities Spe					
etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist St St Surge, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Special Specialte Special Specialte Special Specia					
Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2)					
(orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2)					
abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)					
Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)	abdominal				
Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)	surgeon) (2)				
(Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty) intensive (Subspecialty) intensive (Subspecialty) intensive (Subspecialty) other (Subspecialty) specialities (Subspecialty) Other (Subspecialty) specialities (Subspecialty) Veterinarian (Subspecialty) Pharmacist (Subspecialty) Dentist (Subspecialty) Physiotherapi (Subspecialty) st (Subspecialty) Nurse, (Subspecialty) Spechthera (Subspecialty)					
(3) Specialist Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Specialist Specialist Veterinarian Specialist Pharmacist Specialist Dentist Specialist Physiotherapi Specialist System Specialist Nurse, Specialist Surgical Specialist Intensive Specialist Care and Specialist Social Spechthera Spechthera Spechthera					
Specialist (Subspecialty (Subspecialty					
(Subspecialty intensive care or E.R					
intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Dentist St Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse Speechthera					
Other specialties Specialties	intensive				
specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Psychologist Physiotherapi st Nurse, psychiatry Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse, Speechthera	care or E.R				
Veterinarian Image: Constraint of the second se	Other				
Pharmacist Image: Constraint of the system of the syst	specialties				
Dentist Image: Constraint of the system	Veterinarian				
Dentist Image: Constraint of the system	Pharmacist				
Physiotherapi	Dentist				
Physiotherapi	Psychologist				
st Image: state of the stat					
Nurse, general	st				
generalImage: second secon					
Nurse, psychiatry Nurse, surgical Intensive surgical care and surgical emergency surgical nurse surgical Social surgical nurse" surgical					
psychiatry Intensive surgical Intensive Intensive Intensive care and Intensive emergency Intensive nurse Intensive Social Intensive Speechthera Intensive	Nurse,	1			
Nurse, surgical Intensive Intensive Intensive care and Intensive emergency Intensive nurse Intensive "Social Intensive nurse" Intensive					
surgical Intensive Intensive Intensive care and Intensive emergency Intensive nurse Intensive "Social Intensive nurse" Intensive Speechthera Intensive	Nurse,	1			
Intensive care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Speechthera	surgical				
care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Speechthera	Intensive	1			
emergency nurse	care and				
nurse					
"Social nurse" Speechthera					
nurse" Speechthera	"Social				
Speechthera					
	pist				

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.10. HUNGARY

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician (medical doctor)	High school	6 years in civilian Medical University	Not authorised for independent work	Joining army: medical officer
Specialist in Military and Disaster Medicine	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Physician or commander at ROLE-1, ROLE-2	Authorised for independent work
Flight surgeon	Physician	+ 4 years postgraduate training	Physician or commander at ROLE-1, ROLE-2 of Air Force	Authorised for independent work
Specialist on Occupational Medicine	Physician	+ 4 years postgraduate training	Physician at ROLE-1, ROLE-2	Authorised for independent work. For commanding position must get specialisation on the Military and Disaster medicine (secondary residentship)
Family practitioner	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Physician at ROLE-1, ROLE-2	Authorised for independent work. For commanding position must get specialisation on the Military and Disaster medicine
Specialist in internal diseases	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4	Authorised for independent work. For commanding position must get specialisation on the Military and Disaster medicine
Specialist in anaesthesiol ogy and intensive therapy	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist in general surgery	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4	Authorised for independent work. For commanding position must get specialisation on the Military and Disaster medicine
Specialist in traumatology	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist in neurology	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist in psychiatry	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4	Authorised for independent work.

Edition A Version 1

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Specialist on urology	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-3, ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist in ORL	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-3, ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist in dermatovene rology	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-3, ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist on rehabilitation of locomotion disorders	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist in ophthalmolog v	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-3, ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist on radiology	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4	Authorised for independent work.
Medical laboratory specialist	Physician	+ 5 years postgraduate training	Qualified physician at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist in one of the following areas "internal type": cardiology, haematology, gastroenterol ogy, infectious diseases, nephrology	Physician + qualification during primary residentship	+ 2-3 years postgraduate training	Qualified, specialised physician at ROLE-3, ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work.
Specialist in one of the following areas "surgery type": vascular surgeon, cardiac surgeon, neuro- traumatology, facial surgery, plastical- surgery	Physician + qualification during primary residentship	+ 2-3 years postgraduate training	Qualified, specialised physician at ROLE-3, ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work.
Dentist	High school	+ 5 years civilian Medical University (Dental Faculty)	Dentist at ROLE-1, ROLE- 2, ROLE-3, ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work In the army: Medical Officer
Pharmacist	High school	+ 5 years civilian Medical University	Pharmacist at ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE-4	Authorised for independent work

Edition A Version 1

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
		(Faculty of Pharmacy)		In the army: Medical Officer
Psychologist	High school	+ 5 years studies in University	Psychologist at troops, or at medical units (ROLE-1, ROLE-2, ROLE-3, ROLE- 4)	Authorised for independent work In the army: Psychologist Officer
Veterinarian	High school	+ 5 years studies in Veterinarian University	Veterinarian at ROLE-2, ROLE-4)	Authorised for independent work n the army: Veterinarian Officer
Nuraea	High school	3 years special medical studies during education in the High School	Nurse general	In the army: Medical NCO
Nurses	Nurse general	1-2 year courses	Nurse, assistant specialised	In the army: Medical NCO
	Nurse general	+ 4 years Medical Institute	Specialised nurse or leader	In the army: Medical Service Officer
Paramedic	High school	Special courses up to 1 year	Fist aid, transportation, evacuation of casualties	In the army: Medical soldier up to NCO

A.A1.11. ITALY (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Physician (GP)				
Family				
practitioner				
Acute trauma				
care				
Occupational				
medicine				
Tropical				
diseases				
Sport				
medicine				
Flight				
surgeon				
Specialist				
(internal				
medicine,				
cardio,				
pneumo,				
endocrine,				
etc.) (1)				
Specialist				
(orthopedics/				
abdominal				
surgeon) (2)				
Specialist				
(Anesthetics)				
(3)				
Specialist				
(Subspecialty				
intensive				
care or E.R				
Other				
specialties				
Veterinarian				
Pharmacist				
Dentist				
Psychologist				
Physiotherapi				
st				
Nurse,				+
general				
Nurse,				
psychiatry				
Nurse,				+
surgical				
Intensive				+
care and				
emergency				
nurse				
"Social				
nurse"				
Speechthera				
pist				
pist				

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.12. LATVIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

(GP)	Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
(GP)		requirement	education		
Family practitioner Acute trauma	Physician				
practitioner Acule trauma care Cocupational medicine Image: Construction of the second of the	(GP)				
practitioner Acule trauma care Cocupational medicine Image: Construction of the second of the	Family				
Acute trauma care care care care care care care car					
Occupational medicine Tropical	Acute trauma				
medicine	care				
medicine	Occupational				
diseases	medicine				
diseases	Tropical				
medicine	diseases				
medicine					
surgeon Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)	medicine				
surgeon Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)	Flight				
Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Pharmacist Pharmacist Pharmacist Pharmacist Pharmacist (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Nurse, general (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Nurse, general (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Intensive (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Specialities (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Nurse, general (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Nurse, surgicial (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgicial (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgicial (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgeon (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgeon (Subspeciality intensive care of E.R Surgeon					
(internal medicine, cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)					
medicine, cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialies Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Dentist Physiotherapi st Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse					
cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (otrhopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialities Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Physiotherapi st Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical intensive care and emergency nurse					
pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Physhologist Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care or E.R Other st Specialties Veterinarian Physhologist Physhologist Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care or E.R Other Specialties Specialtie					
endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialities Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist St Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Specialities Spe					
etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist St St Surge, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Special Specialte Special Specialte Special Specia					
Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2)					
(orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2)					
abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)					
Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)	abdominal				
Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)	surgeon) (2)				
(Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty) intensive (Subspecialty) intensive (Subspecialty) intensive (Subspecialty) other (Subspecialty) specialities (Subspecialty) Other (Subspecialty) specialities (Subspecialty) Veterinarian (Subspecialty) Pharmacist (Subspecialty) Dentist (Subspecialty) Physiotherapi (Subspecialty) st (Subspecialty) Nurse, (Subspecialty) Spechthera (Subspecialty)					
(3) Specialist Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Specialist Specialist Veterinarian Specialist Pharmacist Specialist Dentist Specialist Physiotherapi Specialist System Specialist Nurse, Specialist Surgical Specialist Intensive Specialist Care and Specialist Social Spechthera Spechthera Spechthera					
Specialist (Subspecialty (Subspecialty					
(Subspecialty intensive care or E.R					
intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Dentist St Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse Speechthera					
Other specialties Specialties	intensive				
specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Psychologist Physiotherapi st Nurse, psychiatry Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse, Speechthera	care or E.R				
Veterinarian Image: Constraint of the second se	Other				
Pharmacist Image: Constraint of the system of the syst	specialties				
Dentist Image: Constraint of the system	Veterinarian				
Dentist Image: Constraint of the system	Pharmacist				
Physiotherapi	Dentist				
Physiotherapi	Psychologist				
st Image: state of the stat					
Nurse, general	st				
generalImage: second secon					
Nurse, psychiatry Nurse, surgical Intensive surgical care and surgical emergency surgical nurse surgical Social surgical nurse" surgical					
psychiatry Intensive surgical Intensive Intensive Intensive care and Intensive emergency Intensive nurse Intensive Social Intensive Speechthera Intensive	Nurse,	1			
Nurse, surgical Intensive Intensive Intensive care and Intensive emergency Intensive nurse Intensive "Social Intensive nurse" Intensive					
surgical Intensive Intensive Intensive care and Intensive emergency Intensive nurse Intensive "Social Intensive nurse" Intensive Speechthera Intensive	Nurse,	1			
Intensive care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Speechthera	surgical				
care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Speechthera	Intensive	1			
emergency nurse	care and				
nurse					
"Social nurse" Speechthera					
nurse" Speechthera	"Social				
Speechthera					
	pist				

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.13. LITHUANIA

PROFESSION, EDUCATION, QUALIFICATION AND RESPONSIBILITY CIVILIAN EDUCATION

		Working responsibility	Comments
High school	6 years university studies	No practical work	University diploma only (no qualification certificate nor license for medical practice)
University degree	6 years university studies + 1 year primary residentship (3 months in internal medicine, 3 months in general surgery, 3 months in paediatrics and 2 month obstetrics/gynaec ology)	Primary care independently at ambulance service or hospital admission room and under supervision at hospitals or with GP	Authorized as medical doctor (physician) for primary care (license for primary care (valid 5 years)) After this education doctor could start specialist education
Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 2 years secondary residentship (family medicine – 10,5 months, paediatrics – 3,5 months, internal diseases – 4 months, surgery – 2 months, other (eye, ENT diseases, neurology, obstetrics/gynaec	Family practitioner	Licence for family medicine practice (valid 5 years)
Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 5 years secondary	Internal diseases specialist (hospitals)	Licence for internal disease practice (valid 5 years)
Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 4 years secondary residentship (2 years basic internal diseases studies and 2 years specialised studies)	Specialist (consultant)	Licence for specialised practice (valid 5 years)
	University degree Medical doctor (general practitioner) Medical doctor (general practitioner) Medical doctor (general practitioner) Medical doctor (general	requirementeducationHigh school6 years university studiesUniversity degree6 years university studies + 1 year primary residentship (3 months in internal medicine, 3 months in general surgery, 3 months in paediatrics and 2 month obstetrics/gynaec ology)Medical doctor (general practitioner)+ 2 years secondary residentship (family medicine - 10,5 months, paediatrics - 3,5 months, internal diseases - 4 months, surgery - 2 months, other (eye, ENT diseases, neurology, obstetrics/gynaec ology) - 3 months.Medical doctor (general practitioner)+ 5 years secondary residentshipMedical doctor (general practitioner)+ 4 years secondary residentshipMedical doctor (general practitioner)+ 2 years secondary residentship	requirementeducationHigh school6 years university studiesNo practical workUniversity degree6 years university studies + 1 year primary residentship (3 months in internal medicine, 3 months in general surgery, 3 months in paediatrics and 2 month obstetrics/gynaec ology)Primary care independently at ambulance service or hospital admission room and under supervision at hospitals or with GPMedical doctor (general practitioner)+ 2 years secondary residentship (family medicine - 10,5 months, paediatrics - 3,5 months, internal diseases - 4 months, other (eye, ENT diseases - 4 months, other (eye, ENT diseases, neurology,

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comments
cardiology, nephrology, oncology- chemotherap y, oncology – radiotherapy, pulmonology, reumatology,				
Specialist, physical medicine and rehabilitation	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 3 years secondary residentship	Physical medicine and rehabilitation specialist	Licence for physical medicine and rehabilitation practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, sports medicine	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 3 years secondary residentship	Sports medicine specialist	Licence for sports medicine practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, clinical toxicology	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 3 years secondary residentship (2 years basic internal diseases studies and 1 year specialised studies)	Specialist in clinical toxicology (consultant)	Licence for clinical toxicology practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, neurology	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 4 years secondary residentship (1 year basic internal diseases studies and 3 year specialised studies in neurology)	Neurologist (consultant)	Licence for neurological practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, laboratory diagnostics	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 4 years secondary resident ship	Specialist laboratory diagnostics	Licence for laboratory diagnostics practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, opthalmato- logy	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 3 years secondary resident ship	Eye diseases specialist	Licence for eye disease practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, ENT diseases	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 3 years secondary resident ship	ENT diseases specialist	Licence for ENT disease practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, general surgery	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 5 years secondary resident ship in general surgery	General surgeon	Licence for general surgery practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, vascular surgery Specialist,	Medical doctor (general practitioner) Medical doctor	+5,1 years secondary residentship (2 years general surgery, 3 years vascular surgery, 1 month endovascular surgery + 5 years	Vascular surgeon	Licence for vascular surgery practice (valid 5 years)

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comments
neurosurgery	(general practitioner)	secondary residentship in general surgery +3 years tertiary residentship – specialised studies in neurosurgery		practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, orthopaedics traumatology	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+ 5 years secondary residentship in orthopaedics traumatology	Orthopaedics traumatologist	Licence for orthopaedics traumatology practice (valid 5 years
Specialist, heart surgery	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+5 years secondary residentship (2 years general surgery, 3 years heart surgery	Heart surgeon	Licence for heart surgery practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, urology	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+5 years secondary residentship (2 years general surgery, 3 years urology	Urologist	Licence for urology practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, paediatrics surgery	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+5 years secondary residentship (2 years general surgery, 3 paediatrics surgery	Paediatrics surgeon	Licence for paediatrics surgery practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, conservative paediatrics	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+4-6 years secondary-tertiary residentship	Paediatrician (specialist, consultant)	Licence for paediatrics practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, obstetrics/gy naecology	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+4 years secondary residentship	Obstetrician/gynaecologist	Licence for obstetrics/gynaecology practice (valid 5 years)
Specialist, anaesthe- siology – intensive care	Medical doctor (general practitioner)	+4 years secondary residentship	Anaesthesiology – intensive care specialist	Licence for anaesthesiology – intensive care practice (valid 5 years)
Dentist	High school	5 years of university studies	No practical work	University diploma only (no qualification certificate nor license for medical practice)
General practice dentist	University degree	5 years + primary residentship – 1 years	Primary care dentist – independent work	License for general dentistry (valid for 5 years)
Dentist, specialist	General practice dentist	+ secondary residentship 3 years	Dentist specialist (endodontology, periodontology, pediatrics dentistry, maxillo-facial surgeons, oral surgeons, orthodontology,	License for specialised dental practice (valid for 5 years)

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comments
			orthopaedics)	
Pharmacist	High school	5 years of university studies	Pharmacist	
Psychologist	High school	5 years of university studies	Psychologist	
Veterinarian	High school	5 years of university studies	Veterinarian	
Nurse, obstetrics	High school	3½ years nurse school	Nurse resp. in obstetrics ward	
Nurse, general	High school	3½ years nurse school	Nurse resp. in med. ward and outpatient department	
Nurse, biomedical diagnostics	High school	3 years nurse school		
Oral hygienist		3 years nurse school	Oral hygienist	
Ergo therapist	High school	3 years nurse school	Ergo therapist	
Dentist's assistant	High school	3 years nurse school	Dentist's assistant	
Nurse, anaesthesiol ogy and intensive care	High school	3½ years nurse school + ½ years special studies	Nurse resp. in operative theatre and I.C. units	
Nurse, psychiatry	High school	3 ¹ / ₂ years nurse school	Nurse resp. in psych wards	
"Social nurse"	High school	3 years nurse school	Nurse in social and preventive work	
Nurse with university education	Nurse + 2 years of practice	4 years university studies	Nurse (manager, chief nurse)	
Paramedic (planned from 2004)	High school + nurse school	27 weeks	Paramedic (specialist in prehospital care, assistant to doctor or nurse)	Advanced first aid and transportation, in emergency situations allowed to perform invasive procedures (e.g. injections) without doctor's or nurse's supervision

All specialities mentioned above are educated at civilian universities and schools.

N.B.: 4 years of elementary school (6-9) 5 years of basic school (10-15) 3 years of high school (16-18)

University degree: Physician - 6 years, dentist - 5 years Nursing school: 3-3½ years

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Medical	Civilian as	6 month	Reserve military medical	This doctor should

doctor (physician)	above + military medical school		doctor (no working responsibility)	continue civilian education (residentship) to become a family practitioner or specialist
Medical doctor (general practitioner)	Civilian as above + military medical school	6 months	Military medical doctor with supervision, role 1	This doctor could continue civilian education (residentship) to become a family practitioner or specialist
Specialist, family practitioner	Civilian as above + military medical school	2-6 months	As civilian license + military medical doctor, role 1, infirmary	Most of doctors in military
Specialist (various)	Civilian as above+ military medical school	2-6 months	As civilian license + military medical doctor, role 2/3, medical center	
Dentist	Civilian as above + military medical school	2-6 months	As civilian license + military medical doctor, role 1/2/3, infirmary, medical center	
Nurse	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 weeks	Military medical doctor assistant (could work independently)	
Paramedic	High education+ military medical school	12 weeks	Paramedic (specialist in prehospital care, assistant to doctor or nurse)	Planned to change program IAW civilian training program and add military medical thing

In Lithuania there are 2 directions of doctors career in military. First – as specialists - more attention to civilian training and sustaining of skills, second – staff doctors (administrators) – little or no practical work, more attention to administrative skills, management (medical platoon leader course, battalion staff doctor course, brigade staff doctor course, other medical planning course)

A.A1.14. THE NETHERLANDS

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Independent physician = general practioner	University degree	6 years, 4 years in med school and 2 years internship	Without supervision can work independently	
Independent Family physician	University degree	6 years and additional 3 years training	Without supervision can work independently	Family physician is a med specialist
Specialist anesthesiolo gy- reanimation or for emmergency or for general surgery or specialized surgery (neuro- surgery excepted)	University degree	6 years and additional 3- 6 years training depending on profession: General Surgeon: 6 years Anesthetist: 3 years	According to the speciality	Including 10 periods of 6 months in the speciality.
Specialist for neuro- surgery	University degree	6 + 6 years	According to the speciality	
Veterinarian	State school degree	6 years	Veterinarian	
Dentist	University degree	5 years	Dentist	
Nurse, general	High school, nurse school	3 ¹ / ₂ years	Nurse resp. in med.	
Nurse, anestesiology or intensive care	High school, nurse school	3½ years + 2 years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre and i.c	
Nurse, surgery	High school, nurse school	3 ¹ / ₂ years + 2 years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre	
Nurse assistant	High school, nurse assistant school	1 year	Assistance of medical officers or nurses	

CIVILIAN EDUCATION

N.B.:

6 years of elementary school mandatory (6-12) 6 years of high school (12-18) university degree

- Physician 6 years
- Veterinarian 6 years
- Dentist 5 years

Nursing school 3¹/₂ years, Nurse assistant 1 year

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
All mil general	Civilian as	Included in the	According to the	Trained at military
practitioners	above + military	qualification	qualification	school
	medical school	course, 2 years		With short term
		additional to civ		attachements to
		education		operational units
Veterinarian			Veterinarian	There are no regular
				veterinarians in NL
				Defence org.
Dentist	Civilian as	Included in the	Dentist	Trained at military
	above + military	qualification		school
	medical school	course; 2 years		With short term
		additional to civ		attachements to
		education		operational units
Nurse, general	Civilian as	In total 4 years civ	Under supervision of	Trained at military
or	above + military	and mil training,	medical officer, not	school
anesthesiology	medical school	integrated	allowed to work	
or intensive			independently, depents on	
care or surgery			situation	
Nurse assistant	Civilian as	1 year integrated	Under supervision of	Trained at military
	above + military	civ and mil training	medical officer or nurse	school
	medical school			

A.A1.15. NORWAY

All the below mentioned professions are educated at civilian university or civilian schools.

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician	University degree	6 ¹ / ₂ years	Under supervision at hospitals or with GP	Authorized as medical physician
Independent physician	University degree	6½ years + 1½ years	Without supervision can work independently	6 months intern medicine, 6 months surgery (with 3 months emergency care unit), 6 months with a GP. After these 1½ years physicians starts the education to become specialist
Specialist, general practitioner	University degree	6½ years + 1½ years + 5 years	General practitioner	As above + 12 months intern medicine 12 months surgery (6 months emergency care) 6 months gynaecology(obstetric) 6 months psychiatry 6 months choose free 18 months assistant to GP
Specialist, anaesthesiol ogy	University degree	6½ years+ 1½ years+5 years	Anaesthesiology	54 months anaesthesiology 6 months intern medicine
Specialist, surgeon	University degree	6½ years+1½ years+6½ years	Surgeon	Difference in length and curriculum dependent what kind of surgeon
Veterinarian	University degree	51/2 years	Vet	
Dentist	University degree	5 years	Dentist	
Nurse, general	High school, nurse school	3 years	Nurse resp. in med. Wards and gerontology	
Nurse, aneastesiolo gy	High school, nurse school	3 years + 2 years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre and i.c	Entry requirement: 2 years experience as qualified nurse in hospital dept.'s and 2 years in a department of Intensive / Recovery/ Emergency care
Nurse, intensive care	High school, nurse school	3 years + 2 years	Nurse resp. in E.R and I.C. units	Entry requirement: 2 years experience as qualified nurse in hospital dept.'s and 2

CIVILIAN EDUCATION

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
				years in a department of Intensive/ Recovery/ Emergency care
Nurse, psychiatry	High school, nurse school	3 years + 2 year	Nurse resp. in psych wards	Entry requirements: 2 years experience as qualified nurse in hospital dept.'s and 6 months in psychiatry ward
Nurse, surgery	High school, nurse school	3 years +2 years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre	Entry requirement: 2 years experience as qualified nurse in hospital dept.'s and 6 month in surgery

N.B.:

10 years of elementary school mandatory (6-16) 3 years of high school (16-19) university degree

- Physician 6½ years
- Veterinarian 51/2 years
- Dentist 5 years

Nursing school 3 years First aid auxiliary 3 month – 3 years

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Physician	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 month	Work under supervision, physician in a unit and at role 1	
Independent physician	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 months	Without supervision, role 2	
GP	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 months	Medical advisor, senior medical officer, role 2/3	
Anaesthesiol ogy	Civilian as above+ military medical school	2 months	Medical advisor, senior medical officer, role 2-3-4	
Veterinarian	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 months	Veterinarian, hygiene, BC	
Dentist	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 months	Dentist, maxiofacialish surgery	When trained
Nurse	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 week	Under supervision of medical officer, not allowed to work independently	
First aid auxiliary	None +	3 months	First aid	Trained at military medical school
First aid auxiliary, level 2	None	1 year	First aid, med. Trp., assistant role 2	Trained at military medical school and at civilian hospital
First aid auxiliary, level 3	None	2 years	First aid, med. Trp. Assistant role 3	Trained at military medical school and at civilian hospital

A.A1.16. POLAND

All the below mentioned professions are educated at civilian university or civilian schools.

CIVILIAN EDUCATION

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician	University degree	6 years	Under supervision at hospitals	Authorised as medical physician
Independent physician	University degree	6 years + 1 year of internship	Without supervision can work independently	Internship: 4 months intern medicine, 4 months surgery, 1 month emergency care unit 1 month paediatrics 2 months obstetrics and gynaecology. After these 1 year physicians start the education to become specialist
Specialist	University degree	6 years + 1 years + 5 years	Specialist in different disciplines of medicine	After the exam must continue work at the ward
Veterinarian	University degree	5 years	Vet	
Dentist	University degree	5 years	Dentist	
Nurse, general	High school, nurse school	3 years	Nurse resp. in med. wards	

N.B.:

9 years of elementary school mandatory (6-15) 3 years of high school (15-18) university degree

- •
- Physician6 yearsVeterinarian5½ years •
- Dentist 5 years •

Nursing school 3 years

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Independent physician	Civilian as above + military medical school	6 months	Without supervision, role 1 and 2	Trained at military medical educational centre Can continue speciality in the military hospital and as a specialist support role 3 or 4
Nurse	Civilian as above + military medical school	2 weeks	Under supervision of medical officer, not allowed to work independently	Trained at military medical educational centre

MILITARY EDUCATION – do not exist now, proposals:

A.A1.17. PORTUGAL (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

Profession	Educational	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician	requirement	education		
(GP)				
Family				
practitioner				
Acute trauma				
care				
Occupational				
medicine				
Tropical				
diseases				
Sport medicine				
Flight				
surgeon				
Specialist				
(internal				
medicine,				
cardio,				
pneumo,				
endocrine, etc.) (1)				
Specialist				
(orthopedics/				
abdominal				
surgeon) (2)				
Specialist				
(Anesthetics)				
(3)				
Specialist				
(Subspecialty				
intensive				
care or E.R				
Other				
specialties				
Veterinarian				
Pharmacist Doptiet				
Dentist				
Psychologist				
Physiotherapi st				
Nurse,				
general				
Nurse,				
psychiatry				
Nurse,				
surgical				
Intensive				
care and				
emergency				
nurse				
"Social nurse"				
Speechthera				
pist				

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.18. ROMANIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

Physician (GP) Family F	Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
(GP)	Physician	requirement	euucation		
Family practitioner Acute trauma					
practitioner					
Acute trauma care care care care care care care car					
care		-			
Occupational medicine medicine medicine Fight surgeon Specialist medicine, (internal medicine, medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist Specialist (Subspecially) intensive care or E.R Other Specialist Pharmacist Dentist Psychologist Specialist Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgeon Social Surgeon Social care and emergency murse' Specialitry surgeon					
medicine		-			
diseases	medicine				
diseases					
medicine	diseases				
medicine					
surgeon Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)	medicine				
surgeon Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, preumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)	Flight				
Specialist (internal medicine, cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)					
(internal medicine, cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1)		1			
medicine, cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialies Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Dentist Physiotherapi st Nurse, general Social murse Spechthera					
cardio, pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (otrhopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialist (Subspecialist (Subspecialist (Subspecialist intensive care or E, R Other specialities Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Physiotherapi st Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse	medicine,				
pneumo, endocrine, etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Physiotherapi st Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care or E.R Other Specialties Veterinarian Physiotherapi st St Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care or E.R Other Specialties Other Specialties St Specialties Other	cardio,				
etc.) (1) Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist Dentist Pharmacist St Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Specialtie	pneumo,				
Specialist (orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2)	endocrine,				
(orthopedics/ abdominal surgeon) (2)					
abdominal surgeon) (2) Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)					
surgeon) (2)					
Specialist (Anesthetics) (3)					
(Anesthetics) (3) Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other (Anesthetics) specialities (Anesthetics) Veterinarian (Anesthetics) Pharmacist (Anesthetics) Dentist (Anesthetics) Psychologist (Anesthetics) Physiotherapi (Anesthetics) st (Anesthetics) Nurse, (Anesthetics) psychiatry (Anesthetics) Nurse, (Anesthetics) surgical (Anesthetics) Intensive (Anesthetics) care and (Anesthetics) emergency (Anesthetics) nurse (Anesthetics) "Social (Anesthetics) Speechthera (Anesthetics)					
(3) Specialist Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Physiotherapi st Systematic st Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse Spechthera Spechthera					
Specialist (Subspecialty intensive care or E.R					
(Subspecialty intensive care or E.R					
intensive care or E.R Other specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Dentist St Nurse, general Nurse, general Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse Speechthera					
care or E.R	(Subspecialty				
Other specialties Specialties					
specialties Veterinarian Pharmacist Dentist Psychologist Physiotherapi st Nurse, psychiatry Nurse, surgical Intensive care and emergency nurse, Speechthera					
Veterinarian Image: Constraint of the system of the sy					
Pharmacist Image: Constraint of the system of the syst					
DentistImage: constraint of the systemPsychologistImage: constraint of the systemPhysiotherapiImage: constraint of the systemstImage: constraint of the systemNurse, generalImage: constraint of the systemNurse, psychiatryImage: constraint of the systemNurse, surgicalImage: constraint of the systemIntensive care and emergency nurseImage: constraint of the system"Social nurse"Image: constraint of the systemSpeechtheraImage: constraint of the system					
Psychologist Image: Constraint of the system Physiotherapi Image: Constraint of the system Nurse, Image: Constraint of the system Speechthera Image: Constraint of the system					
Physiotherapi					
st Image: state of the stat					
Nurse, generalImage: Second s					
generalImage: second secon					
Nurse, psychiatryImage: Second secon					
psychiatry Intensive surgical Intensive care and Intensive emergency Intensive nurse Intensive Social Intensive nurse" Intensive		<u> </u>			
Nurse, surgical surgical Intensive Intensive care and emergency emergency nurse emergency "Social emergency nurse" emergency Speechthera emergency					
surgical Intensive Intensive Intensive care and Intensive emergency Intensive nurse Intensive "Social Intensive nurse" Intensive Speechthera Intensive	Nurse				
Intensive care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Speechthera					
care and emergency nurse "Social nurse" Speechthera					+
emergency nurse					
nurse Image: Constraint of the second of t					
"Social nurse" Speechthera					
nurse" Speechthera					+
Speechthera					
	pist				

1-A-44

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.19. SLOVAKIA

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Note
Physician	Graduate Medical	6 years	Delivery of	There is no specific
	Education	,	medical care	military medical faculty
GP	Graduate Medical	6 years +	General	
	Education + Post	3 years	Practitioner	
	Graduate Education		for Adults	
Acute trauma care	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post	5 years		
2	Graduate Education			
Occupational medicine	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post	4 years		
Transiant dia ang a	Graduate Education	0	On a siglist	
Tropical diseases	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post Graduate Education	4 years		
Sport modicing		G vooro	Specialist	
Sport medicine	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post Graduate Education	3 years		
Flight surgeon	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
Flight Surgeon	Education + certified	certificate	Specialist	
	practices	Certificate		
Specialist/Internal	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
medicine	Education + Post	5 years	opeoialist	
	Graduate Education	e yeare		
Specialist/Cardio	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post	4 years	operising	
	Graduate Education			
Specialist/Pneumo	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post	4 years		
	Graduate Education			
Specialist/Endocrine	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post	3 years		
	Graduate Education			
Specialist/Abdominal	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post	5 years		
	Graduate Education			
Specialist/ Orthopedics	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
	Education + Post	5 years		
	Graduate Education		-	
Specialist/Anesthetics	Graduate Medical	6 years +	Specialist	
Specialist/Subspecializati	Education + Post	3 years		
on intensive care/ER	Graduate Education			
Veterinarian	Graduate Medical	6 years	Veterinary	There is no specific
	Education		surgeon	military faculty of
Dhamma a siat		.	Dhame a sist	veterinary medicine
Pharmacist	University Education	5 years	Pharmacist	There is no specific
				military
				pharmaceutical faculty
Dentist	Graduate Medical	5 years	Specialist	MDDr. since 2009
Domior	Education	J yoars	opecialist	
Psychologist	University Education	5 years	Psychologist	Clinical psychology

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Note
				 specialization 2 years
Physiotherapist	University Education	5 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾	Physiotherapis t	¹⁾ Magister ²⁾ Bachelor
	Higher Specialized Education	3 years		
Nurse/General	University Education Higher Specialized Education	5 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾ 3 years ³⁾	Delivery of nursing care	 ¹⁾ Magister ²⁾ Bachelor ³⁾ Registered Nurse
Nurse/psychiatry/surgical/ Intensive care and emergency nurse	University Education/ Higher Specialized Education + Post Graduate Education	5 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾ / 3 years ³⁾ + 1 year	Delivery of nursing care	¹⁾ Magister ²⁾ Bachelor ³⁾ Registered Nurse
Speech therapist	University Education	5 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾	Speech therapist	¹⁾ Magister ²⁾ Bachelor Clinical Speech Therapy – specialization 2 years
Orthoptist ¹¹⁾	Higher Specialized Education	3 years ¹⁾	Correction of eye defects and production of vision aids	¹⁾ Certified Orthoptist
Optician	Secondary Vocational School Education	4 years ¹⁾	Correction of eye defects and production of vision aids	¹⁾ Optician
Occupational therapist	University Education + Post Graduate Education	3 years ¹⁾ + 1 year	Occupational therapy	¹⁾ Bachelor
Medical laboratory specialist Lab auxiliary	University Education Secondary Vocational School Education	5 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾ 4 years ³⁾	Laboratory diagnostics	¹⁾ Magister ²⁾ Bachelor ³⁾ Lab auxiliary
Radiography technician X-ray auxiliary	University Education Higher Specialized Education	3 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾	Radiological diagnostics and therapy	¹⁾ Bachelor ²⁾ Certified Radiography Technician
Paramedic (rescuer)	University Education Higher Specialized Education Secondary Vocational School Education	3 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾ 4 years ³⁾	Delivery of medical care	 ¹⁾ Bachelor ²⁾ Certified Paramedic ³⁾ Paramedic
First aid auxiliary/Surgical auxiliary	Secondary Vocational School Education	4 years	Delivery of nursing care	
Pharmacist assistant	Secondary Vocational School Education	4 years	Handling of medicines and medical aids	
Dental technician	University Education Higher Specialized Education Secondary Vocational School Education	3 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾ 4 years ³⁾	Dental orthotics	 ¹⁾ Bachelor ²⁾ Certified Dental Technician ³⁾ Dental Technician
Dental hygienist	University Education Higher Specialized	3 years ¹⁾ 3 years ²⁾		¹⁾ Bachelor ²⁾ Certified Dental

Edition A Version 1

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Note
	Education			Hygienist

¹¹⁾ Group of specialists referred to as "eye care professionals". It includes not only ophthalmologists, i.e. doctors, but also other professions that are not structured in the same manner as they are structured abroad. Orthoptist is not a medical doctor but is classified as other medical personnel.

A.A1.20. SLOVENIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Physician				
(GP)				
Family				
practitioner				
Acute trauma				
care				
Occupational				
medicine				
Tropical				
diseases				
Sport				
medicine				
Flight				
surgeon				
Specialist	1			1
(internal				
medicine,				
cardio,				
pneumo,				
endocrine,				
etc.) (1)				
Specialist				
(orthopedics/				
abdominal				
surgeon) (2)				
Specialist				
(Anesthetics)				
(3)				
Specialist				
(Subspecialty				
intensive				
care or E.R				
Other				
specialties				
Veterinarian				
Pharmacist				
Dentist				
Psychologist				
Physiotherapi				
st				
Nurse,				
general				
Nurse,				+
psychiatry				
Nurse,				
surgical				
Intensive				
care and				
emergency				
nurse				
"Social				+
nurse"				
				+
Speech-				
therapist				

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.21. SPAIN (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Physician				
(GP)				
Family				
practitioner				
Acute trauma				
care				
Occupational				
medicine				
Tropical				
diseases				
Sport				
medicine				
Flight				
surgeon				
Specialist	1			+
(internal				
medicine,				
cardio,				
pneumo,				
endocrine,				
etc.) (1)				
Specialist	<u> </u>			
(orthopedics/				
abdominal				
surgeon) (2) Specialist				
(Anesthetics)				
(3)				
Specialist				
(Subspecialty				
intensive				
care or E.R				
Other				
specialties				
Veterinarian				
Pharmacist				
Dentist				
Psychologist				
Physiotherapi				
st				
Nurse,				
general				
Nurse,				
psychiatry				
Nurse,				
surgical				
Intensive]			
care and				
emergency				
nurse				
"Social	1			
nurse"				
Speechthera				+
pist				
PIOL	1		l	

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.22. TURKEY (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Physician				
(GP)				
Family				
practitioner				
Acute trauma				
care				
Occupational				
medicine				
Tropical				
diseases				
Sport				
medicine				
Flight				
surgeon				
Specialist				
(internal				
medicine,				
cardio,				
pneumo,				
endocrine,				
etc.) (1)				
Specialist				
(orthopedics/				
abdominal				
surgeon) (2)				
Specialist				
(Anesthetics)				
(3)				
Specialist				
(Subspecialty intensive				
care or E.R				
Other				
specialties				
Veterinarian				
Pharmacist				
Dentist				
Psychologist				
Physiotherapi				
st				
Nurse,				
general				
Nurse,				
psychiatry				
Nurse,				
surgical				
Intensive				
care and				
emergency				
nurse				
"Social				
nurse"				
Speechthera				
pist				
F.00	1			

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.23. UNITED KINGDOM

Profession	Educational Qualification	Duration of Education	Working Responsibility	Comments
General Duties Medical Officer	Degree	5 years (degree) + 2 years (post graduate training)		RN & Army – Independent deployment. RAF – supervised locations
General Practitioner	Degree	5 years (degree) + 2 years (post graduate training) + 3 years (specialist training)		
Anaesthetist	Degree	5 years (degree) + 2 years (post graduate training) + 5 years (specialist training)		
Surgeon - Orthopaedic	Degree	5 years (degree) + 2 years (post graduate training) + 7 years (specialist training)		
Surgeon – General	Degree	5 years (degree) + 2 years (post graduate training) + 5 / 6 years (specialist training)		
A & E	Degree			
General Nurse	Degree or Diploma in Higher Education	3.5 years	General nursing duties	
Mental Health Nurse	Degree or Diploma in Higher Education	3.5 years		
Intensive Care Nurse	Degree or Diploma in Higher Education	3.5 years + 6 – 12 months specialist training	ITU team member	
A&E Nurse	Degree or Diploma in Higher Education	3.5 years + 6 – 12 months specialist training	Reception, triage & minor treatments	
Operating Theatre Nurse	Degree or Diploma in Higher Education	3.5 years + 6 – 12 months specialist training	Run operating theatre & assist surgeon / anaesthetist	
Medical Assistant – Royal Navy	National Vocational Qualification	1.5 years	Independent deployment	Some may be registered para- medics
Medical Assistant – Royal Air Force	National Vocational Qualification	9 months	Team skills	Some may be registered para- medics
Combat Medical Technician – Army	National Vocational Qualification	6 months	Individual & Team skills	Some may be registered para- medics
Operating Department Practitioner	Diploma in Higher Education	2 years	Run operating theatre & assist surgeon / anaesthetist	
Dentist	Degree	5 years (degree) + 2 years (post graduate training)		
Dental Nurse	Diploma in Higher Education ?			

AMedP-8.3

Profession	Educational Qualification	Duration of Education	Working Responsibility	Comments
Veterinarian Surgeon	Degree			

A.A1.24. UNITED STATES

Medical School 4 years Direct supervision before acceptance medical school Medical School 4 years Direct supervision Unable to work independently un internship Internship 1 year Basic general medicine. No specialty training Able to practice r internship Residency 2-6 years depending on the specialty. gen pract 2 yrs Decreasing levels of supervision as proficiency is demonstrated Specialty board examilation give completion of res certifies recipient supervision as proficiency is demonstrated Specialty board examilation give completion of res certifies recipient supervision as proficiency is demonstrated Years is uspervision as proficiency is demonstrated Nurse College 4 years General hospital /ward duties Examples: OR Nurse intensive care Nu. Emergency Medi Nurse Nurse 2-12 months specialization of nursing degree Able to work independently of physician supervision Examples: OR Nurse intensive care Nu. Emergency Medi Nurse Medic Initial medic training 14 weeks Able to work independently of physician supervision Examples: Nurse practitione - pediatrics - emergency medi sarting IV's, takit sig	Profession	Educational Requirement	Duration of Education	Working Responsibility	Comments
Internship 1 year Basic general medicine. No specialty training Able to practice r independently un independently in surger is urger is urger i	Physician		4 years	None, academic work only	
Residency2-6 years depending on the specialty. gen pract 2 yrs surgery 5 yrsDecreasing levels of supervision as proficiency is demonstratedSpecialty board examplation of examplation of completion of supervision as proficiency is depending on area of sub- specializationDecreasing levels of supervision as proficiency is demonstratedSpeciality board examplet rauma 4 yrs college + 4 yrs medical sch 1 yr internship+ 5 yrs residency ir surgery is depending on area of sub- specializationDecreasing levels of supervision as proficiency is demonstratedExample: trauma 4 yrs college + 4 yrs medical sch 1 yr internship+ 5 yrs residency ir surger 2 yrs trauma surg fellowship total of 16 years i high schoolNurseCollege Degree In Nurse4 years 2 -12 months after nursing degreeGeneral hospital /ward dutiesExamples: 0R NurseNurseCollege Degree In Nurse2-12 months after nursing degreeVariable according to specialty. Continue to work under the direction of physicians.Examples: Nurse midwife Nurse midwife Nurse anesthetis Nurse midwife Nurse anesthetisMedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesDuties would incl starting IV's, takis sign, giving oral medications assis prediatrics -emergency medications assis patients.MedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesUsually incorpore an operational ur patients.MedicInitial medic training14		Medical School	4 years	Direct supervision	independently until after
MurseCollege Degree In Nurse4 years 2 yearsDecreasing levels of supervision as proficiency is demonstratedexamination give completion of res certifies recipient specialist in that is specializationNurseCollege Degree In Nurse4 years 2 -12 months after nursingDecreasing levels of supervision as proficiency is demonstratedExample: trauma 4 yrs college + 4 yrs medical sof 5 yrs residency is surg+ 2 yrs trauma surg fellowship total of 16 years i high schoolNurseCollege Degree In Nurse4 yearsGeneral hospital /ward dutiesExamples: Continue to work under the direction of physicians.Nurse2-12 months after nursing degree2-12 months after nursing degreeVariable according to specially. Continue to work under the direction of physicians.Examples: OR Nurse Intensive care NL Emergency Medi NurseMedicInitial medic training14 weeksAble to work independently of physician supervisionExamples: Nurse anesthetis Nurse anesthetis Nurse anesthetis Nurse anesthetis Nurse anesthetis Nurse anesthetis is ging, giving oral medications assi patients.MedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesDuties would incl signs, giving oral medications assi patients.MedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesDuties would incl stati signs, giving oral medications assi patients.MedicInitial medic training		Internship	1 year		Able to practice medicine independently (licensed) after completion of internship
MurseCollege begree In Nurse4 yearsGeneral hospital /ward duties4 yrs medical sch 1 yr internship+ 5 yrs residency in surg+ 2 yrs trauma surg fellowship total of 16 years a high schoolNurseCollege Degree In Nursing4 yearsGeneral hospital /ward dutiesExamples: OR Nurse intensive care Nu Emergency Medi NurseNurse2-12 months after nursing degreeAt yearsGeneral hospital /ward dutiesExamples: OR Nurse Intensive care Nu Emergency Medi NurseNurse2 years after nursing degreeAble to work independently of physician supervisionExamples: Nurse Intensive care Nu Emergency Medi NurseMedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesExamples: nurse emergency mediation specializationMedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesDuties would incl starting IV's, takit signs, giving oral medicatios assit patients.MedicField /Combat Training8 weeksInitial stabilization, treatment and triage of combat injuriesUsually incorpora an operational ur part of a forward deployed medica		Residency	depending on the specialty. gen pract 2 yrs	supervision as proficiency is	Specialty board examination given after completion of residency certifies recipient as a specialist in that field
Degree In NursingdutiesNurse specialist2-12 months after nursing degree depending on area of specializationVariable according to specialty. Continue to work under the direction of physicians.Examples: OR Nurse Intensive care Nu Emergency Medi NurseNurse Practitioner2 years after completion of nursing degreeAble to work independently of physician supervisionExamples: Nurse midwife Nurse anesthetis Nurse practitics -emergency medi family medicine -pediatrics -emergency mediMedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesDuties would incl starting IV's, takin signs, giving oral medication and triage of combat injuriesDuties would incl starting up at of a forward deployed medica		Fellowship	depending on area of sub-	supervision as proficiency is demonstrated	4 yrs medical school + 1 yr internship+ 5 yrs residency in general surg+ 2 yrs trauma surgery fellowship total of 16 years after
specialistafter nursing degree depending on area of specializationContinue to work under the direction of physicians.OR Nurse Intensive care Nu Emergency Medi NurseNurse Practitioner2 years after completion of nursing degreeAble to work independently of physician supervisionExamples: Nurse midwife Nurse anesthetis Nurse anesthetis Nurse practitione -family medicine -pediatrics -emergency medMedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesDuties would incl starting IV's, takin signs, giving oral medications assis patients.Field /Combat Training8 weeksInitial stabilization, treatment and triage of combat injuriesUsually incorpora an operational un part of a forward deployed medical	Nurse	Degree In	4 years	-	
Practitionerafter completion of nursing degreephysician supervisionNurse midwife Nurse anesthetis Nurse practitione -family medicine -pediatrics -emergency medMedicInitial medic training14 weeksHospital/ward duties under the direction of doctors and nursesDuties would incl starting IV's, takin signs, giving oral medications assis patients.Field /Combat Training8 weeksInitial stabilization, treatment and triage of combat injuriesUsually incorpora an operational ur part of a forward deployed medica			after nursing degree depending on area of	Continue to work under the	OR Nurse Intensive care Nurse Emergency Medicine
trainingdirection of doctors and nursesstarting IV's, takin signs, giving oral medications assis patients.Field /Combat Training8 weeksInitial stabilization, treatment and triage of combat injuriesUsually incorpora an operational un part of a forward deployed medica			after completion of nursing		Nurse midwife Nurse anesthetist Nurse practitioner -family medicine -pediatrics -emergency medicine
Training and triage of combat injuries an operational un part of a forward deployed medica	Medic		14 weeks		medications assisting
		Training		and triage of combat injuries	deployed medical unit. May or may not have supervision depending on size of unit

Edition A Version 1

AMedP-8.3

Profession	Educational Requirement	Duration of Education	Working Responsibility	Comments
	training	after initial medic training depending on type of training	medical unit areas	X-Ray technician Lab technician Respitory technician OR technician

A.A1.25. AUSTRIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

Profession	Educational	Duration of	Working responsibility	Comment
	requirement	education		
Physician				
(GP)				
Family				
practitioner				
Acute trauma				
care				
Occupational				
medicine				
Tropical				
diseases				
Sport				
medicine				
Flight				
surgeon				
Specialist	1			+
(internal				
medicine,				
cardio,				
pneumo,				
endocrine,				
etc.) (1)				
Specialist	<u> </u>			
(orthopedics/				
abdominal				
surgeon) (2) Specialist				
(Anesthetics)				
(3)				
Specialist				
(Subspecialty				
intensive				
care or E.R				
Other				
specialties				
Veterinarian				
Pharmacist				
Dentist				
Psychologist				
Physiotherapi				
st				
Nurse,				
general				
Nurse,				
psychiatry				
Nurse,				
surgical				
Intensive]			
care and				
emergency				
nurse				
"Social	1			
nurse"				
Speechthera				+
pist				
PIOL	1		l	

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Orthoptist				
Occupational				
therapist				
Medical				
laboratory				
specialist				
Radiography				
technician				
Paramedic				
(ambulancier)				
First aid				
auxiliary				
Lab auxiliary				
x-ray				
auxiliary				
Surgical				
auxiliary				
Vet. Auxiliary				
Pharmacist				
assistant				
Dental				
auxiliary				

A.A1.26. SWEDEN

All the below mentioned professions are educated at civilian university or civilian schools.

CIVILIAN EDUCATION

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
Physician	University degree	51/2 years + 2 years	Under supervision at hospitals or with GP	Authorized as medical physician
Specialist physician General consideration s	University degree	5½ years + 2 years + 4½ - 6 years depending on speciality	 Work under mentorship but with own responsibility during education to specialist After education to specialist, independent work but still not senior physician in the speciality 	$3\frac{1}{2} - 4\frac{1}{2}$ years in own speciality, $\frac{1}{2} - 2$ years in adjacent specialities Senior specialist (capability to be responsible for a department or a subspeciality) after further 3 – 5 years.
Specialist, general practitioner	University degree	5½ years + 2 years + 4½ years	General practitioner	12 months intern medicine 6 months surgery or 6 months gynaecology 6 months pediatrics 6 months psychiatry 6 months choose free 12 months assistant to GP
Specialist, anaesthesiol ogy	University degree	5½ years+ 2 years+5 years	Anaesthesiology	48 months anaesthesiology 6 months intern medicine 6 months surgery
Specialist, surgeon	University degree	5½ years+2years+ 5 – 6 years	Surgeon	Difference in length and curriculum depending on surgical subspeciality
Veterinarian	University degree	51/2 years	Vet	
Dentist	University degree	5 years + 1 year	Dentist	
Nurse, general	High school, nurse school (universty level)	3 years	Nurse resp. in med. wards	
Nurse, aneastesiolo gy	High school, nurse school, (universty level)	3 years + 1 years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre	
Nurse, emergency room	High school, nurse school, (universty level)	3 years + 1 year	Nurse resp. in emergency room	
Nurse, intensive care	High school, nurse school, (universty level)	3 years + 1 years	Nurse resp. in I.C. units	
Nurse, psychiatry	High school, nurse school, (universty level)	3 years + 1 year	Nurse resp. in psych wards	
Nurse, surgery	High school, nurse school, (universty	3 years +1 years	Nurse resp. in operative theatre	

Profession	Educational requirement	Duration of education	Working responsibility	Comment
	level)			
Preventive medicine and environmenta I control inspector	University degree	4 years		

N.B.:

9 years of elementary school mandatory (7-16) 3 years of high school (16-19) university degree

- Physician 7½ years
- Veterinarian 51/2 years
- Dentist 6 years
- Nurse 4 years

MILITARY EDUCATION

Medical reserve officers:

Conscript medical personnel:

(doctors, nurses)Conscript service8 – 15 monthsTruma care course5 weeksExcercises2 – 4 weeks

ANNEX A APPENDIX 2 – SKILLS TRAINING AND ALLOWANCE TO PERFORM

A.A2.1. BELGIUM

BELGIUM	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
"O	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
"Own safety"	YY		YY	YY		YY
Triage for treatment	NY		NY	YY		YY
Primary survey	YY		YY	YY		YY
C.spine immobilisation	YY		YY	YY		YY
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY YY		YY YY	YY		YY YY
Opening mouth/finger	ΥΥ		ΥΥ	YY		ΥΥ
sweep	YY		YY	YY		YY
Suctioning Oropharangeal airway	YY		YY	YY		YY
	YY		YY	YY		NY
Nasopharangeal airway				YN		
Endotracheal intubation	NN		NN			NN
Cricothyroidotomy	YY		YY	YY		NN
Recovery position	YY		YY	YY		YY
Oxygen	YN		YN	YN		YY
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR)	YY		YY	YY		YY
CPR	YY		YY	YY		YY
IPPV (balloon)	YY		YY	YY		YY
Tensionpneumothorax	NN		NN	YN		NN
", tube	NN		NN	YN		NN
Flail chest: immobilisation	NN		NN	NN		NY
Open pneumothorax: seal	YY		YY	YY		YY
Massive haemothorax:	NN		NN	YN		NN
drain						
External blood loss:	YY		YY	YY		YY
compression						
Shock: fluids	YN		YN	YN		NN
Tamponade:	NN		NN	NN		NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	YY		YY	YY		YN
Determination: LOC/pup.	YY		YY	YY		YY
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN		NN	NN		NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN		NN	NN		NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN		NN	NN		NN
Pulsoximetry	NN		NN	NN		YY
Capnography	NN		NN	NN		NN
ECG (evaluation)	NN		NN	YN		NN
Nasogastric intubation	YN		YN	YN		NN
Bladder catheterisation	YN		YN	YN		NN
AMPLE history	YY		YY	YY		YY
Morphine and C-medical	YN		YN	YN		NN
autoinjections						

BELGIUM	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Medicines	YN		YN	YN		NN
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	YY		YY	YY		YY
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN		NN	NN		NN
measures						
Skull: emergency	YY		YY	YY		NN
measures						
Larynx treatment	?		?	?		NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN		NN	NN		NN
Haemothorax:	NN		NN	NN		NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN		NN	NN		NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY		YY	YY		YY
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	NN		NN	NN		YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY		YY	YY		YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY		YY	YY		YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY		YY	YY		YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY		YY	YY		YY
Burns: i.v	YY		YY	YY		NN
Burns: escharotomy	YN		YN	YN		NN
Hypothermia:	YY		YY	YY		YY
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY		YY	YY		YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YY		YY	YY		YY
Children treatment	YY		YY	YY		YY
Women (pregnant)	YY		YY	YY		YY
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YY		YY	YY		YY
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	YY		YY	YY		YY
NBC- basic treatment	YY		YY	YY		YY
Triageguidelines for	NN		NN	YY		NN
evacuation						

A.A2.2. BULGARIA

BULGARIA	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Triage for treatment	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Primary survey	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY	
C.spine immobilization	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Opening mouth/finger sweep	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Oropharangeal airway	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Nasopharangeal airway	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Endotracheal intubation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR)	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	
CPR	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
IPPV (balloon)	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	
Tensionpneumothorax	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
", tube	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Flail chest: immobilization	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Open pneumothorax: seal	NN	YY	YY	NN	YY	
Massive haemothorax: drain	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
External blood loss: compression	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Shock: fluids	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Tamponade: pericardiocentesis	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
Defibrillation/automatic	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Corticosteroids in spinal trauma	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
Pulsoximetry	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Capnography	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
ECG (evaluation)	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	
Nasogastric intubation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Bladder catheterisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	1
AMPLE history	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	1

BULGARIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
Morphine and C-medical	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Medicines	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Secondary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Maxillofacial: emergency measures	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Skull: emergency measures	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Haemothorax: tubethoracostomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
Pneumothorax: tubethoracostomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
Visceral protrusion: coverage	NN	NN	YY	NN	YY	
Vertebrae/cord: immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Limbs: splintage. dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Bums: i.v	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: escharotomv	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	
Hypothermia: management	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Local cold injuries: management	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Electric injuries: treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Children treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Women (pregnant) treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Elderly treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
NBC- basic treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Triage guidelines for evacuation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	

A.A2.3. CANADA

CANADA	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Primary survey	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
C.spine immobilisation	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
sweep						
Suctioning	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal airway	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Endotracheal intubation	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
Cricothyroidotomy	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
Recovery position	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	NN		NN	NN	YY	NN
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	NN		NN	NN	YY	NN
(EAR)						
ĊPR	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	NN		NN	NN	YY	NN
Tensionpneumothorax	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
", tube	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
Flail chest: immobilisation	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Open pneumothorax: seal	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Massive haemothorax:	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
drain						
External blood loss:	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
compression						
Shock: fluids	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
Tamponade:	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
Determination: LOC/pup.	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN		NN	NN	YY	NN
Pulsoximetry	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Capnography	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
ECG (evaluation)	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
Nasogastric intubation	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Bladder catheterisation	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
AMPLE history	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Morphine and C-medical	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
autoinjections						
Medicines	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)					ļ	
Secondary survey	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
measures						

CANADA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
Haemothorax:	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN		NN	NN	YY	YY
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	NN		NN	YY	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: escharotomy	YY		YY	NN	YY	YY
Hypothermia:	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Children treatment	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Women (pregnant)	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
NBC- basic treatment	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY
Triageguidelines for evacuation	YY		YY	YY	YY	YY

A.A2.4. CZECH REPUBLIC

CZECH REPUBLIC	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	nurse YY	nurse YY	nurse YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Primary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
C.spine immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger sweep	TT	T T	TT T	ŤŤ	TT	TT
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Endotracheal intubation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Cricothyroidotomy	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	NN	NN	NN	NN	?	NN
(EAR)						
CPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	NN	NN	NN	NN	?	NN
Tensionpneumothorax,	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
needle						
", tube	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Flail chest: immobilisation	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Open pneumothorax: seal	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Massive haemothorax: drain	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
compression		1				
Shock: fluids	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY	YN
Tamponade:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	NY	NY	NY	NY	NY	NN
Determination: LOC/pup.	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
Pulsoximetry	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Capnography	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
ECG (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Nasogastric intubation	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
Bladder catheterisation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
AMPLE history	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
Morphine and C-medical	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
autoinjections			1	1	1	
Medicines	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Maxillofacial: emergency	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN

CZECH REPUBLIC	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
measures						
Skull: emergency	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YN
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Burns: i.v	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY	NN
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
Hypothermia:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
management						
Local cold injuries:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Children treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Women (pregnant)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
treatment						
Elderly treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
NBC- basic treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Triageguidelines for evacuation	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN

A.A2.5. DENMARK

DENMARK	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	NN	YY	YN	?	YY	YY
Primary survey	NN	YY	?	NN	NY	YY
C.spine immobilisation	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Chin lift/jaw trust	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
sweep						
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal airway	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Endotracheal intubation	NN	YY	YY	YY	NY	NN
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	YY	YN	YY	NY	NN
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
(EAR)						
CPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tensionpneumothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YN
needle						
", tube	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YN
Flail chest: immobilisation	?	NN	NN	NN	YY	YN
Open pneumothorax: seal	YY	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY
Massive haemothorax: drain	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YN
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
compression		11				1
Shock: fluids	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tamponade:	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	YN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	?
Determination: LOC/pup.	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Reaction		11				1
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	-	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
Pulsoximetry	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Capnography	YY	YY	NN	YY	YY	YN
ECG (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	Y?	YY	NN
Nasogastric intubation	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Bladder catheterisation	NN	YN	YY	YY	YY	NN
AMPLE history	YY	NN	?	?	YY	NN
Morphine and C-medical	YN	? ?	YN	YN	YY	YY
autoinjections					''	' '
Medicines	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)					''	1 11
Secondary survey	NN	NN	NN	?	NY	YN
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN	?	?	?	YY	YN

DENMARK	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
measures				Indioo		Inicale
Skull: emergency	NN	?	?	?	YY	YN
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	YN	?	YY	YY	NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	?	?	?	?	YY	NN
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	YN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	YN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	?	?	YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	?	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YN	YN	NN	?	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	NN	YY	YY	NN	YY	YN
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY	YN
Hypothermia:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Children treatment	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YN
Women (pregnant)	NN	Y?	?	?	YY	YN
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YN
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NN	NN	YN	YN	YY	YY
NBC- basic treatment	NN	NN	YY	?	YY	YY
Triageguidelines for evacuation	NN	NN	NN	?	NY	YY

A.A2.6. ESTONIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

ESTONIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse	-	medic
"Own safety"						
Triage for treatment						
Primary survey						
C.spine immobilisation						
Chin lift/jaw trust						
Opening mouth/finger						
sweep						
Suctioning						
Oropharangeal airway						
Nasopharangeal airway						
Endotracheal intubation						
Cricothyroidotomy						
Recovery position						
Oxygen						
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation				1		
(EAR)						
CPR						
IPPV (balloon)						
Tensionpneumothorax						
", tube						
Flail chest: immobilisation						
Open pneumothorax: seal						
Massive haemothorax:						
drain						
External blood loss:						
compression						
Shock: fluids						
Tamponade:						
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic						
Determination: LOC/pup.						
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal						
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,						
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)						
Pulsoximetry						
Capnography						
ECG (evaluation)						
Nasogastric intubation		1	1	1	1	
Bladder catheterisation			1	1		
AMPLE history			1	1		
Morphine and C-medical				1		
autoinjections						
Medicines			1	+	1	
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey			1	+	1	
Maxillofacial: emergency			1	+	1	
measures						
			1			

ESTONIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency						
measures						
Larynx treatment						
Vessels (neck) treatment						
Haemothorax:						
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac						
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:						
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:						
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing						
Limbs: tourniquet						
Eyes: rinsing, coverage						
Burns: cooling, dressing						
Burns: i.v						
Burns: escharotomy						
Hypothermia:						
management						
Local cold injuries:						
management						
Electric injuries: treatment						
Children treatment						
Women (pregnant)						
treatment						
Elderly treatment						
Bites (animal, snake, etc)						
NBC- basic treatment						
Triageguidelines for						
evacuation						

A.A2.7. FRANCE

FRANCE	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Primary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
C.spine immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
sweep						
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Endotracheal intubation	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	NN
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
(EAR)						
CPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tensionpneumothorax	NN	NN	YY	NN	YY	NN
", tube	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Flail chest: immobilisation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Open pneumothorax: seal	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Massive haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
drain						
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
compression						
Shock: fluids	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Tamponade:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Determination: LOC/pup.	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Pulsoximetry	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	NN
Capnography	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	NN
ECG (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Nasogastric intubation	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Bladder catheterisation	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
AMPLE history	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Morphine and C-medical	YN	YY	YN	YN	YY	NN
autoinjections						
Medicines	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	NN
Maxillofacial: emergency	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
measures						

FRANCE	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	YN	YY	YN	YN	YY	NN
Burns: escharotomy	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Hypothermia:	YN	YY	YN	YN	YY	NN
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Children treatment	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Women (pregnant)	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
NBC- basic treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Triageguidelines for	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
evacuation						

A.A2.8. GERMANY

GERMANY	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Primary survey	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY
C.spine immobilisation	NN	NN	YY	YY	NN	YY
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
sweep						
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Endotracheal intubation	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
(EAR)						
ČPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tensionpneumothorax	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	YY
", tube	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	YN
Flail chest: immobilisation	NN	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY
Open pneumothorax: seal	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Massive haemothorax:	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	NN
drain						
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
compression						
Shock: fluids	YN	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY
Tamponade:	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY
Determination: LOC/pup.	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	YN	NN	NN	YN	YN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
Pulsoximetry	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Capnography	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY
ECG (evaluation)	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	YY
Nasogastric intubation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Bladder catheterisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
AMPLE history	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	YY
Morphine and C-medical	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
autoinjections						
Medicines	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY
Maxillofacial: emergency	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
measures						

GERMANY	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
measures						
Larynx treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Vessels (neck) treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Haemothorax:	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	YN	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
Hypothermia:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Children treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Women (pregnant)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NN	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY
NBC- basic treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triageguidelines for evacuation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY

A.A2.9. GREECE

GREECE	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YN
Primary survey	YY	?	?	?	YY	?
C.spine immobilisation	?	?	?	?	?	?
Chin lift/jaw trust	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
sweep						
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal airway	NN	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
Endotracheal intubation	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	?	?	?	?	YY	?
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	ŶŶ	?	ŶY
(EAR)						
CPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
Tensionpneumothorax	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
", tube	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
Flail chest: immobilisation	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
Open pneumothorax: seal	YN	YN	YY	NN	YY	?
Massive haemothorax:	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
drain						-
External blood loss:	?	?	?	?	YY	?
compression						
Shock: fluids	YN	YN	YN	YN	?	YN
Tamponade:	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY
Determination: LOC/pup.	?	?	?	?	YY	?
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	NN	NN	?	NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
Pulsoximetry	YY	YY	YY	YN	YY	?
Capnography	NN	YY	YN	YY	YY	?
ECG (evaluation)	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
Nasogastric intubation	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
Bladder catheterisation	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
AMPLE history	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Morphine and C-medical	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY
autoinjections						
Medicines	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	?	YN	?	?	?	?
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
measures						

GREECE	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
Haemothorax:	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	?
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	?
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	NN	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	NN	YN	YN	YY	YY	YN
Burns: escharotomy	NN	YN	YY	YN	YY	YN
Hypothermia:	NN	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Local cold injuries:	NN	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	NN	YN	YN	YY	YY	YY
Children treatment	?	?	?	?	?	?
Women (pregnant)	?	?	?	?	?	?
treatment						
Elderly treatment	?	?	?	?	?	?
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY
NBC- basic treatment	Y?	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triageguidelines for evacuation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	?

A.A2.10. HUNGARY

HUNGARY	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	nurse YY	nurse YY	nurse YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Primary survey	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
C.spine immobilisation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Chin lift/jaw trust	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
sweep		··				
Suctioning	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Endotracheal intubation	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Oxygen Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	NN
(EAR)	ININ			ININ		ININ
CPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
Tensionpneumothorax:	NN	NN	YY	NN	YY	NN
needle						
", tube	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Flail chest: immobilisation	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	NN
Open pneumothorax: seal	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Massive haemothorax: drain	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
compression						
Shock: fluids	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tamponade:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Determination: LOC/pup.	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Pulsoximetry	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Capnography	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
ECG (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Nasogastric intubation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Bladder catheterisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
AMPLE history	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	NN
Morphine and C-medical	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	NN
autoinjections						
Medicines	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN

Edition A Version 1

HUNGARY	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
measures						
Skull: emergency	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	YY	NN	YY	NN
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	NN
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	NN
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Hypothermia:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
Children treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Women (pregnant)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
treatment						
Elderly treatment	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY	NN
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
NBC- basic treatment	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triageguidelines for evacuation	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN

A.A2.11. ITALY

ITALY	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Triage for treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Primary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
C.spine immobilisation	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Opening mouth/finger	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
sweep						
Suctioning	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Oropharangeal airway	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Nasopharangeal airway	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Endotracheal intubation	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Cricothyroidotomy						
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR)	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
CPR	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
IPPV (balloon)	YN	YN	YN		YY	
Tensionpneumothorax, needle	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
", tube	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Flail chest: immobilisation	YN	YY	YY	YN	YY	
Open pneumothorax: seal	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Massive haemothorax:	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY	
drain						
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YN	YY	
compression						
Shock: fluids	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Tamponade:	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY	
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Determination: LOC/pup.	YN	YY	YY	YN	YY	
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY	
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Pulsoximetry	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Capnography	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
ECG (evaluation)	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Nasogastric intubation	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Bladder catheterisation	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
AMPLE history	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Morphine and C-medical	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
autoinjections	• •	1	1		• •	
Medicines	YY	YN	YN	YN	YY	
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)	• •				• •	
Secondary survey	NN	?	?	?	YY	
	YN	r YN	YN	YN	YY	
Maxillofacial: emergency	TIN	T IN	TIN	TIN	TT	

ITALY	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
measures						
Skull: emergency	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
measures						
Larynx treatment	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Vessels (neck) treatment	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Haemothorax:	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Limbs: tourniquet	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: cooling, dressing	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: i.v	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: escharotomy	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY	
Hypothermia:	YN	YY	YY	YN	YY	
management						
Local cold injuries:	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YN	YN	YN	YY	YY	
Children treatment	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Women (pregnant)	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	
NBC- basic treatment	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Triageguidelines for	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
evacuation						

A.A2.12. LATVIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

LATVIA	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"						
Triage for treatment						
Primary survey						
C.spine immobilisation						
Chin lift/jaw trust						
Opening mouth/finger						
sweep						
Suctioning						
Oropharangeal airway						
Nasopharangeal airway						
Endotracheal intubation						
Cricothyroidotomy	1					
Recovery position	-					
Oxygen	1					
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	1					
(EAR)						
CPR	1					
IPPV (balloon)	-					
Tensionpneumothorax	-					
", tube						
Flail chest: immobilisation						
Open pneumothorax: seal						
Massive haemothorax:						
drain						
External blood loss:						
compression						
Shock: fluids						
Tamponade:						
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	-					
Determination: LOC/pup.	-					
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	1					
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,						
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)						
Pulsoximetry						
Capnography	-					
ECG (evaluation)	1	1	1			1
Nasogastric intubation	<u> </u>	1	1			1
Bladder catheterisation	<u> </u>	1	1			1
AMPLE history	<u> </u>	1	1			1
Morphine and C-medical	<u> </u>	1	1			1
autoinjections						
Medicines	1		1			1
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	<u> </u>					
Maxillofacial: emergency	<u> </u>					
measures						

LATVIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse	-	medic
Skull: emergency						
measures						
Larynx treatment						
Vessels (neck) treatment						
Haemothorax:						
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac						
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:						
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:						
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing						
Limbs: tourniquet						
Eyes: rinsing, coverage						
Burns: cooling, dressing						
Burns: i.v						
Burns: escharotomy						
Hypothermia:						
management						
Local cold injuries:						
management						
Electric injuries: treatment						
Children treatment						
Women (pregnant)						
treatment						
Elderly treatment						
Bites (animal, snake, etc)						
NBC- basic treatment						
Triageguidelines for						
evacuation						

A.A2.13. LITHUANIA

LITHUANIA	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Triage for treatment	?N				YY	Y?
Primary survey	?N				YY	Y?
C.spine immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
sweep		••	••			
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Nasopharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Endotracheal intubation	?N		1	1	YY	N?
Cricothyroidotomy	?N				YY	N?
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
(EAR)						
CPR	YY	YY			YY	Y?
IPPV (balloon)	?				?	?
Tensionpneumothorax	?N				YY	Y?
", tube	?N				YY	N?
Flail chest: immobilisation	?N	NN	NN	NN	YY	Y?
Open pneumothorax: seal	?N				YY	Y?
Massive haemothorax:	?N				YY	N?
drain						
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
compression						
Shock: fluids	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Tamponade:	?N				YY	N?
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	?N				YY	N?
Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction	?				YY	Y?
Corticosteroids in spinal	?N				?	N?
trauma					•	
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	?N				YY	N?
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	?N				NN	N?
Pulsoximetry	?			YY	YY	N?
Capnography	?N				?	N?
ECG (evaluation)	?				YY	N?
Nasogastric intubation	?	YY	YY	YY	YY	N?
Bladder catheterisation	?	YY	YY	YY	YY	N?
AMPLE history	?				YY	Y?
Morphine and C-medical	· YY		1		YY	Y?
autoinjections						
Medicines	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	N?
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)			1	1	1	
Secondary survey	?				YY	Y?
Maxillofacial: emergency	?Y			1	YY	Y?
measures						

LITHUANIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse	_	medic
Skull: emergency	?Y				YY	Y?
measures						
Larynx treatment	?N				YY	N?
Vessels (neck) treatment	?N				YY	N?
Haemothorax:	?N				YY	N?
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	?N				YY	N?
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Burns: i.v	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Burns: escharotomy	YN				YN	N?
Hypothermia:	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
management						
Local cold injuries:	Y?	Y			YY	?
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Y?
Children treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	N?
Women (pregnant)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	N?
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	N?
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	?				YY	Y?
NBC- basic treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	Y?
Triageguidelines for evacuation	NN	NN	NN	NN	?	Y?

A.A2.14. THE NETHERLANDS

"Own safety"YYYYYYYYYYTriage for treatmentYYNNNNNNYYYYTriage for treatmentYYNYYYYYYYYYC.spine immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYYYC.spine immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYYYOpening mouth/fingerYYYYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYOpening mouth/fingerYYYYYYYYYYYYOropharangeal airwayYYYYYYYYYYYYDasopharangeal airwayNNYYYYYYYYYYEndotracheal intubationYYYYYYYYYYYYCricothyroidotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYOxgenYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRNNNNNNNNYYYYCPRNNNNNNNNYYYYCPRNN <t< th=""><th>THE NETHERLANDS</th><th>General nurse</th><th>Anaesthesia nurse</th><th>Surgical nurse</th><th>Intensive nurse</th><th>Physician</th><th>Independent medic</th></t<>	THE NETHERLANDS	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
Triage for freatmentYYNNNNNNNNYYYYPrimary surveyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCspine immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYYYYYChin lift/jaw trustYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYY	"Own safety"					YY	
Primary surveyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYC.spine immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOpening mouth/lingerYYYYYYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOropharangeal airwayYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOropharangeal airwayNNYYYYYYYYYYYYDasopharangeal airwayNNYYYYYYYYYYYYEndotracheal intubationYYYYYYYYYYYYYYEndotracheal intubationYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCricothyroidotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYChecovery positionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, nealYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYMasive haemothorax:NNNNNNNNYYYYYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYY <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>							
C. spine immobilisation YY							
Chin lift/jaw trustYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOpening mouth/lingerYYYYYYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOropharangeal airwayNNYYYYYYYYYYYYAsopharangeal airwayNNYYYYYYYYYYYYEndoracheal intubationYYYYYYYYYYYYYYEndoracheal intubationYYYYYYYYYYYYYYRecovery positionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYYYExhaled Air-ResuscitationYYYYYYYYYYYY(EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYIPPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYYYPedeleNNNNNNNNYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax:NNNNNNNNYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNNNYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax:NNNNNNYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinalNNNNNNNNYYYYCorticosteroids in spinalNNNNNNNNYY							
Opening mouth/finger sweepYYYYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYOropharangeal airwayYYYYYYYYYYYYNasopharangeal airwayNNYYYYYYYYYYNasopharangeal airwayYYYYYYYYYYYYNasopharangeal airwayYYYYYYYYYYYYNasopharangeal airwayYYYYYYYYYYYYChocharotopaYYYYYYYYYYYYCroothyroidotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYChocharotopaYYYYYYYYYYYYExhaled Air-ResuscitationYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRNNNNNNNNYYYYYYCPRNNNNNNNNYYYYYYCPRNNNNNNNNYYYYYYCPRNNNNNNNNYYYYYYOpen peumothorax: sealYYYYYY <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>							
sweepYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYSuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYOropharangeal airwayNNYYYYYYYYYYIndutracheal intubationYYYYNNYYYYYYEndotracheal intubationYYYYYYYYYYYYEndotracheal intubationYYYYYYYYYYYYRecovery positionYYYYYYYYYYYYExhaled Air-ResuscitationYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYIpPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYIpPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYIpPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYIpelot (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYIpPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYIpPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax, needNNNNNNNNYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax:NNNNNNYYYYOpen pneumothorax:NNNNNNYYYYOpen pneumothorax:NNNNNNNNYYOpen pneumothorax:NN							
SuctioningYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOropharangeal airwayNNYYYYYYYYYYYYNasopharangeal airwayNNYYYYNNYYYYYYEndotracheal intubationYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCricothyroidotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCricothyroidotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYYYExhaled Air-ResuscitationYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, retubeYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNNNYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNNNYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNNNYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNNNNNYYYYCheck: fluidsYY <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>							
Nasopharangeal airwayNNYYNNYYYYYYYYEndotracheal intubationYYYYYYNNYYYYNNCricothyriodotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYRecovery positionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYY(EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYresedleYYYYYYYYYYYYopen pneumothorax, needleYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYControcsteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNNonYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyN		YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airwayNNYYNNYYYYYYYYEndotracheal intubationYYYYYYNNYYYYNNCricothyriodotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYRecovery positionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYY(EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYresedleYYYYYYYYYYYYopen pneumothorax, needleYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYControcsteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNNonYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyN				YY			YY
Endotracheal intubationYYYYNNYYYYNNCricothyroidotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYDataYYYYYYYYYYYYExhaled Air-ResuscitationYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYIPPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYYYIPPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYYYneedleNNNNNNNNNNNN*NNNNNNNNNNNNPelai chest: immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax:NNNNNNYYNNExternal blood loss:YYYYYYYYYYCompressionNNNNNNNNNNpefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYPVYYYYYYYYYYReactionNNNNNNNNYNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomenNNNNNNNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYY<							
CricothyroidotomyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYRecovery positionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYYYExhaled Air-ResuscitationYYYYYYYYYYYYYY(EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, needleYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNYYNNYYNNCamperssionYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNYYNNYYNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYNNCorticosteroids in spinal (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNYYNN <td></td> <td>YY</td> <td></td> <td>NN</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		YY		NN			
Recovery positionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, readleYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYQuantaNNNNNNNNNNNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNECG (evaluation)NNN							
OxygenYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYExhaled Air-ResuscitationYYYYYYYYYYYYYY(EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYYY(EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYIPPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, needleYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax: drainNNNNNNYYYYYYMassive haemothorax: compressionNNNNYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYControsteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNNNNNPetiorinination: LOC/pup. ReactionNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYCapography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYAdder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYMorphine and							
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPR (EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCPPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, needleYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYneedleNNNNNNNNYYYYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax: sonoNNNNYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sonoNNNNNNYYYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillaton/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionNNNNNNNNYNYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNYYNNYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYY <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>							
(EAR)YYYYYYYYYYYYCPRYYYYYYYYYYYYIPPV (balloon)YYYYYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, r, tubeYYYYYYYYYYPantonNNNNNNNNYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYPantonNNNNNNNNYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNNNYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYMarainYYYYYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNYYNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYNNYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYYYNorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYY </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>							
CPRYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYIPPV (balloon)YYYYYYNNYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, needleYYYYYYYYYYYY", tubeNNNNNNNNYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealNNNNNNYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: drainNNNNYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYReactionNNNNNNNNYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYYYYYNNYYNNNacogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYYYNorphine and C-medical dcienesYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicinees (entibioti				1	1		
IPPV (balloon)YYYYYYNNYYYYYYTensionpneumothorax, needleYYYYYYYYYYYY", tubeNNNNNNNNNNYYYYPeneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: Detiorillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionYYYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNNNNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYYY </td <td>· · · ·</td> <td>YY</td> <td>YY</td> <td>YY</td> <td>YY</td> <td>YY</td> <td>YY</td>	· · · ·	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tensionpneumothorax, needleYYYYYYYYYYYY", tubeNNNNNNNNNNYYYYPlail chest: immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade:NNNNNNNNYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYRactionNNYYYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYYYYYYYNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYY <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>							
needleNNNNNNNNYYNN"tubeNNNNNNYYYYYYYYFlail chest: immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYYYdrainNNNNYYYYYYYYYYExternal blood loss:YYYYYYYYYYYYYYcompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade:NNNNNNNNYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYReactionCOrticosteroids in spinalNNNNNNYYYYCorticosteroids in spinalNNNNNNNNNNNNraumaNNNNNNNNNNNNNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYMedicineesYY							
*, tubeNNNNNNNNYYNNFlail chest: immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYYYdrainYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYcompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade:NNNNNNNNNNYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup.YYYYYYYYYYYYReactionNNNNNNNNNNNNNNdajuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYNNYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicinesYYYYYYYYYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoipectionsYYYYYYYY <td></td> <td></td> <td>1</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			1				
Flail chest: immobilisationYYYYYYYYYYYYYYOpen pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax:NNNNYYYYYYYYNNdrainNNNNYYYYYYYYNNdrainYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCompressionYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade:NNNNNNNNYYNNpericardiocentesisNNNNNNYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYReactionNNNNNNYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYNNYYNNBladder catheterisationNNYYYYYYNNMasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNMasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYMedicinees (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYY		NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Open pneumothorax: sealYYYYYYYYYYYYYYMassive haemothorax: drainNNNNNNYYNNYYNNExternal blood loss: compressionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNNNYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. Determination: LOC/pup.YYYYYYYYYYYYReactionNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYYYYYMasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYYYMedicinesYYYYYYYYYYYYYYMortipine and C-medicalYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicinesYYYYYYYYYYYY <tr< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></tr<>							
Massive haemothorax: drainNNNNYYNNYYNNExternal blood loss: compressionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (entibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN							
drainYYYYYYYYYYExternal blood loss: compressionYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionYYYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNDec (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN							
External blood loss: compressionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNNNYYYYYYDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. Petermination: LOC/pup.YYYYYYYYYYYYReactionNNNNNNNNYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYYYYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN							
compressionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYShock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNYYNNDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionYYYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN		YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	vv
Shock: fluidsYYYYYYYYYYYYYYTamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNNNYYNNDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYNNYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNNNYYYYAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYNNYYYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN			1				1
Tamponade: pericardiocentesisNNNNNNNNYYNNDefibrillation/automaticYYYYYYNNYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYYYYYAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYYYYYYYYYCapographyNNYYNNYYYYNNBladder catheterisationNNYYYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN		YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	vv
pericardiocentesisImage: constraint of the second seco							
Defibrillation/automaticYYYYYYNNYYYYYYDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYRCG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYNN							
Determination: LOC/pup. ReactionYYYYYYYYYYYYReactionNNNNNNNNNNYYNNCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYYYPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYYYYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN		YY	YY	NN	YY	YY	vv
ReactionNNNNNNNNYYNNCorticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYYYCagnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYNNNNYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN							
Corticosteroids in spinal traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnography (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYNNNNYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN			1				1
traumaNNNNNNNNYYNNAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNNNYYYYPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYYYCagnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYNNNNYYYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN		NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYNNYYYYNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN	-						
pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)Image: Sonography (evaluation)NNNNNNYYNNSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNYYYYYYYYYYPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYNNNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN		NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
(evaluation)Image: second systemImage: second systemImage: second systemImage: second systemSonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYYYPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYNNNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN							
Sonography (evaluation)NNNNNNNNYYNNPulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYNNYYMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYY							
PulsoximetryYYYYYYYYYYYYCapnographyNNYYNNYYYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYNNNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYNNYYYYYYMedicinesYYYYYYYYYYNN(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN		NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
CapnographyNNYYNNYYNNECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYNNNNYYNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYNNYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN							
ECG (evaluation)NNYYNNYYYYNNNasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYNNNNYYNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYNNYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN							
Nasogastric intubationNNYYYYYYNNBladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYNNNNYYNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYNNYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN							
Bladder catheterisationYYYYYYYYYYAMPLE historyYYYYYYNNNNYYNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYNNYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYYYNN	, , ,						
AMPLE historyYYYYNNNNYYNNMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYNNYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN							
Morphine and C-medical autoinjectionsYYNNYYYYYYYYMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN							
autoinjectionsYYYYYYYYNNMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN							
Medicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)YYYYYYYYNN		• •		1	1	1	1
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)		YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
		• •		1	1	1	
I SECONDARY SURVEY INN I YY I NN I YY I NN	Secondary survey	NN	YY	YY	NN	YY	NN
Maxillofacial: emergency YY YY YY YY YY YY							

THE NETHERLANDS	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
measures						
Skull: emergency	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Hypothermia:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Children treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Women (pregnant)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
NBC- basic treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triageguidelines for evacuation	YY	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY

A.A2.15. NORWAY

NORWAY	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
"Own safety"	nurse YY	nurse YY	nurse YY	nurse YY	YY	medic YY
Triage for treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Primary survey	NN		NN	NN	NN	NN
, ,		NN				
C.spine immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger sweep	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	NY	NY	NY	NY	NY	NY
Endotracheal intubation	NN	YN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
(EAR)						
CPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tensionpneumothorax, needle	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
", tube	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Flail chest: immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Open pneumothorax: seal	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Massive haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
drain External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
	TT	TT	TT	TT	TT	TT
compression	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
Shock: fluids	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
Tamponade:	ININ	NN	ININ	NN	IN T	ININ
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NY
Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
Pulsoximetry	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Capnography	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
ECG (evaluation)	NN	YN	NN	YN	YN	NN
Nasogastric intubation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Bladder catheterisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
AMPLE history	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Morphine and C-medical	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
autoinjections						
Medicines	YN	YN	YN	YN	YN	YN
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
Maxillofacial: emergency	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY

Edition A Version 1

NORWAY	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
measures						
Skull: emergency	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	?Y	NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	?Y	NN
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Hypothermia:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Children treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NY
Women (pregnant)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NY
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NY
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NY	NY	NY	NY	?Y	NY
NBC- basic treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triageguidelines for evacuation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY

A.A2.16. POLAND (INTENTIONALLY BLANK	()
--------------------------------------	----

"Own salety" Image for treatment Triage for treatment Primary survey C.spine immobilisation Image for treatment Opening mouth/finger Sweep Suctioning Image for treatment Suctioning mouth/finger Image for treatment Suctioning Image for treatment Oropharangeal airway Image for treatment Suctioning Image for treatment Oropharangeal airway Image for treatment Endotracheal intubation Image for treatment Cricothyroidotomy Image for treatment Recovery position Image for treatment Oxygen Image for treatment EAhaled Air-Resuscitation Image for treatment (EAR) Image for treatment Trube Image for treatment Fail chest: immobilisation Image for treatment Open preumothorax: seal Image for treatment Massive haemothorax: Image for treatment drain Image for treatment Shock: fluids Image for treatment Tamponade: Image for treatment	POLAND	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
Triage for treatment Primary survey Cspine immobilisation Chin lift/jaw trust Opening mouth/finger Suctioning Oropharangeal airway Anapparangeal airway Chin lift/aw trust Oropharangeal airway Endotracheal intubation Cricottryciodotomy Recovery position Oxygen Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR) CPR Thesionpneumothorax ", tube Fail chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: seal Massive haemothorax: drain Defibriliation: LOC/pup. Pericatiocentesis Defibriliation: LOC/pup. Reaction Corticosteroids in spinal trauma Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abomen (evaluation) <td>"Own safety"</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	"Own safety"						
Primary survey C.spine immobilisation C.spine immobilisation C.spine immobilisation C.spine immobilisation Chin lifujaw trust Common commo							
C.spine immobilisation Chini itfujaw trust Opening mouth/linger sweep Suctioning Oropharangeal airway Activity and Activit							
Chin Itf/jaw trust Opening mouth/linger Sweep Suctioning Oropharangeal airway Endotracheal intubation Cricothyroidotomy Recovery position Cricothyroidotomy Recovery position CARN CPR							
Opening mouth/finger							
sweep							
Suctioning Image: Comparangeal airway Oropharangeal airway Image: Comparangeal airway Endotracheal intubation Image: Comparangeal airway Endotracheal intubation Image: Comparangeal airway Recovery position Image: Comparangeal airway Oxygen Image: Comparangeal airway Exhaled Air-Resuscitation Image: Comparangeal airway CPR Image: Comparangeal airway Campession Image: Comparangeal airway Shock: fluids Image: Comparangeal airway Tamponade: Image: Comparangeal airway Defibrillation/automatic Image: C							
Oropharangeal airway Nasopharangeal airway Endotracheal intubation Cricothyroidotomy Recovery position Oxygen Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR) CPR PPV (balloon) Tensionpneumothorax ", tube Flail Chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: seal Open pneumothorax: drain External blood loss: compression Shock: fluids Tamponade: pericardiocentesis Defibrillation/automatic Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction Corticosteroids in spinal trauma Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation) Sonography (evaluation) Pulsoximetry CG (evaluation) <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>							
Nasopharangeal airwayImage: Construct of the second se							
Endotracheal intubation Oricothyroidotomy Recovery position Oxygen Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR) OPP (EAR) IPPV (balloon) Tensionpneumothorax ", tube Flail chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: ", tube Shock: fluids Tamponade: pericardiocentesis Defibrillation/automatic Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction Corticosteroids in spinal trauma Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation) Pulsoximetry Cangraphy (evaluation) Pulsoximetry Cader catheterisation Massive tatheterisation Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation) ECG (evaluation) Reaction <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>							
Cricothyroidotomy Recovery position Oxygen Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR) CPR IPPV (balloon) Tensionpneumothorax ", tube Flail chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: seal Massive harmothorax: drain External blood loss: compression Shock: fluids Tamponade: pericardiocentesis Defibrillation/automatic Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation) Sonography (evaluation) Pulsoximetry Capnography Eladder catheterisation AMPLE history Morphine and C-medical autoinjections <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>							
Recovery position Oxygen Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR) CPR IPPV (balloon) Tensionpneumothorax ", tube Fiail chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: seal Massive haemothorax: drain External blood loss: compression Defibrillation/automatic Defibrillation/automatic Defibrillation/automatic Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation) Pulsoximetry Canography (evaluation) Nasogastric intubation Bladder catheterisation AMPLE history Mastiofections Mastioric intubation Bladder catheterisation AMPLE history </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>							
Oxygen Image: Constraint of the second s							
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR) (EAR) (EAR) (PPV (balloon) (EAR) Tensionpneumothorax (EAR) ", tube (EAR) Falid Chest: immobilisation (EAR) Open pneumothorax: seal (EAR) Massive haemothorax: (EAR) drain (EAR) External blood loss: (EAR) compression (EAR) Shock: fluids (EAR) Tamponade: (EAR) pericardiocentesis (EAR) Defibrillatori/automatic (EAR) Determination: LOC/pup. (EAR) Reaction (EAR) Corticosteroids in spinal (EAR) trauma (EAR) Adjuncts X-ray: chest, (EAR) pelvis, abdomen (EVALuation) Sonography (evaluation) (EAR) Pulsoximetry (EAR) Badder catheterisation (EAR) AMPLE history (EAR) Morphine and C-medical (EAR) autoinjections (EAR) Medicines (EAR)							
(EAR) Image: Constraint of the second se							
CPR IPPV (balloon) Tensionpneumothorax ", tube Flail Chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: seal Massive haemothorax: drain External blood loss: compression Shock: fluids Tamponade: pericardiocentesis Defibrillation/automatic Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction Corticosteroids in spinal trauma Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation) (evaluation) Sonography (evaluation) Pulsoximetry Capography Bladder catheterisation							
IPPV (balloon) Image: Secondary Secondary Secondary Secondary Secondary Secondary Secondary Secondary Survey IPPV (balloon) Image: Secondary Survey Tensionpneumothorax Image: Secondary Survey Tensionpneumothorax: seal Image: Secondary Survey Massive haemothorax: seal Image: Secondary Survey							
Tensionpneumothorax ", tube Flail chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: seal Massive haemothorax: drain External blood loss: compression Shock: fluids Tamponade: pericardiocentesis Defibrillation/automatic Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction Corticosteroids in spinal trauma Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation) Sonography (evaluation) <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>							
". tube Flail chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: seal Assive haemothorax: seal Assive haemothorax: drain External blood loss: compression Shock: fluids Compression Comp	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						
Flail chest: immobilisation Open pneumothorax: seal Massive haemothorax: Image: Seal Massive haemothorax: Image: Seal Massive haemothorax: Image: Seal Massive haemothorax: Image: Seal External blood loss: Image: Seal compression Image: Seal Shock: fluids Image: Seal Tamponade: Image: Seal pericardiocentesis Image: Seal Defibrillation/automatic Image: Seal Determination: LOC/pup. Reaction Reaction Image: Seal Corticosteroids in spinal Image: Seal trauma Image: Seal Adjuncts X-ray: chest, Image: Seal pelvis, abdomen Image: Seal (evaluation) Image: Seal Sonography (evaluation) Image: Seal Pulsoximetry Image: Seal Capnography Image: Seal ECG (evaluation) Image: Seal Nasogastric intubation Image: Seal Bladder catheterisation Image: Seal Amorphine and C-medical Image: Seal autoinjectio							
Open pneumothorax: seal							
Massive haemothorax: drain drain in External blood loss: compression Shock: fluids in Tamponade: in pericardiocentesis in Defibrillation/automatic in Determination: LOC/pup. in Reaction in Corticosteroids in spinal in trauma in Adjuncts X-ray: chest, in pelvis, abdomen in (evaluation) in Sonography (evaluation) in Pulsoximetry in Capnography in ECG (evaluation) in Nasogastric intubation in Bladder catheterisation in AMPLE history in Morphine and C-medical in autoinjections in Medicines in (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid) in Secondary survey in							
drain External blood loss: compression Shock: fluids Tamponade:							
External blood loss: compressionImage: Stress of the stre							
compressionImage: Shock: fluidsShock: fluidsImage: Shock: fluidsTamponade: pericardiocentesisImage: Shock: fluidsDefibrillation/automaticImage: Shock: fluidsDefibrillation/automaticImage: Shock: fluidsDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionImage: Shock: fluidsReactionImage: Shock: fluidsCorticosteroids in spinal traumaImage: Shock: fluidsAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)Image: Shock: fluidsSonography (evaluation)Image: Shock: fluidsPulsoximetryImage: Shock: fluidsCapnographyImage: Shock: fluidsECG (evaluation)Image: Shock: fluidsNasogastric intubationImage: Shock: fluidsBladder catheterisationImage: Shock: fluidsAMPLE historyImage: Shock: fluidsMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsImage: Shock: fluidsMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)Image: Shock: fluidsSecondary surveyImage: Shock: fluidsMaxillofacial: emergencyImage: Shock: fluids							
Shock: fluids							
Tamponade: pericardiocentesisImage: Secondary surveyImage: Secondary surveyDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionImage: Secondary surveyImage: Secondary surveyDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionImage: Secondary surveyImage: Secondary surveyReactionImage: Secondary surveyImage: Secondary surveyDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionImage: Secondary surveyImage: Secondary surveyReactionImage: Secondary surveyImage: Secondary surveyDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionImage: Secondary surveyReactionImage: Secondary surveyDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionImage: Secondary surveyReactionImage: Secondary surveyMaxillofacial: emergencyImage: Secondary survey							
pericardiocentesisDefibrillation/automaticDetermination: LOC/pup. ReactionReactionCorticosteroids in spinal traumaAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)Sonography (evaluation)PulsoximetryCapnographyECG (evaluation)Nasogastric intubationBladder catheterisationAMPLE historyMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)Secondary surveyMaxillofacial: emergency							
Defibrillation/automaticImage: Constraint of the second secon							
Determination: LOC/pup. ReactionImage: Control of the second sec							
ReactionImage: Control of the spinal traumaCorticosteroids in spinal traumaImage: Control of the spinal traumaAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)Image: Control of the spinal traumaSonography (evaluation)Image: Control of the spinal traumaPulsoximetryImage: Control of the spinal traumaCapnographyImage: Control of traumaPulsoximetryImage: Control of traumaCapnographyImage: Control of traumaECG (evaluation)Image: Control of traumaNasogastric intubationImage: Control of traumaBladder catheterisationImage: Control of traumaAMPLE historyImage: Control of traumaMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsImage: Control of traumaMedicinesImage: Control of trauma(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)Image: Control of traumaSecondary surveyImage: Control of traumaMaxillofacial: emergencyImage: Control of trauma							
Corticosteroids in spinal traumaImage: Control of the spinal traumaAdjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)Image: Control of the spinal traumaSonography (evaluation)Image: Control of the spinal traumaPulsoximetryImage: Control of the spinal traumaCapnographyImage: Control of the spinal traumaECG (evaluation)Image: Control of the spinal traumaNasogastric intubationImage: Control of the spinal traumaBladder catheterisationImage: Control of the spinal traumaAMPLE historyImage: Control of the spinal traumaMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsImage: Control of the spinal traumaMedicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)Image: Control of the spinal traumaSecondary surveyImage: Control of the spinal traumaMaxillofacial: emergencyImage: Control of the spinal trauma							
traumaImage: constraint of the second se							
Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)Image: constraint of the second secon							
pelvis, abdomen (evaluation)Image: constraint of the second seco							
(evaluation)Image: constraint of the second sec							
Sonography (evaluation)Image: Constraint of the second							
PulsoximetryImage: CapnographyCapnographyImage: CapnographyECG (evaluation)Image: CapnographyECG (evaluation)Image: CapnographyNasogastric intubationImage: CapnographyBladder catheterisationImage: CapnographyBladder catheterisationImage: CapnographyAMPLE historyImage: CapnographyMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsImage: CapnographyMedicinesImage: Capnography(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)Image: CapnographySecondary surveyImage: CapnographyMaxillofacial: emergencyImage: Capnography							
CapnographyImage: CapnographyECG (evaluation)Image: CapnographyNasogastric intubationImage: CapnographyNasogastric intubationImage: CapnographyBladder catheterisationImage: CapnographyAMPLE historyImage: CapnographyMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsImage: CapnographyMedicinesImage: Capnography(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)Image: CapnographySecondary surveyImage: CapnographyMaxillofacial: emergencyImage: Capnography							
ECG (evaluation)Image: Construction of the second and th							
Nasogastric intubationImage: ConstructionImage: ConstructionBladder catheterisationImage: ConstructionImage: ConstructionAMPLE historyImage: ConstructionImage: ConstructionMorphine and C-medical autoinjectionsImage: ConstructionImage: ConstructionMedicinesImage: ConstructionImage: ConstructionMedicinesImage: ConstructionImage: Construction(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)Image: ConstructionImage: ConstructionSecondary surveyImage: ConstructionImage: ConstructionMaxillofacial: emergencyImage: ConstructionImage: Construction			1	1		1	1
Bladder catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation AMPLE history Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Morphine and C-medical autoinjections Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Medicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid) Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Secondary survey Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Maxillofacial: emergency Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation Image: Catheterisation				1			
AMPLE history Image: Constraint of the second sec			1	1		ł	1
Morphine and C-medical autoinjections Image: Comparison of the second secon				1		1	
autoinjections Image: Constraint of the second argument of th				1			
Medicines (antibiotics/tetanus toxoid) Image: Comparison of the second and the s							
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)							
Secondary survey							
Maxillofacial: emergency				1			
				+			
	measures						

POLAND	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency						
measures						
Larynx treatment						
Vessels (neck) treatment						
Haemothorax:						
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac						
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:						
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:						
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing						
Limbs: tourniquet						
Eyes: rinsing, coverage						
Burns: cooling, dressing						
Burns: i.v						
Burns: escharotomy						
Hypothermia:						
management						
Local cold injuries:						
management						
Electric injuries: treatment						
Children treatment						
Women (pregnant)						
treatment						
Elderly treatment						
Bites (animal, snake, etc)						
NBC- basic treatment						
Triageguidelines for						
evacuation						

PORTUGAL	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"						
Triage for treatment						
Primary survey						
C.spine immobilisation	-					
Chin lift/jaw trust	-					
Opening mouth/finger	-					
sweep						
Suctioning	-					
Oropharangeal airway	-					
Nasopharangeal airway	1					
Endotracheal intubation	-					
Cricothyroidotomy	-					
Recovery position	-					
Oxygen	-					
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	-					
(EAR)						
CPR						
IPPV (balloon)						
Tensionpneumothorax						
", tube						
Flail chest: immobilisation						
Open pneumothorax: seal						
Massive haemothorax:						
drain						
External blood loss:						
compression						
Shock: fluids						
Tamponade:						
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic						
Determination: LOC/pup.						
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal						
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,						
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)						
Pulsoximetry						
Capnography						
ECG (evaluation)						
Nasogastric intubation	<u> </u>			-		
Bladder catheterisation				1		
AMPLE history		ļ		1		
Morphine and C-medical						
autoinjections						
Medicines						
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey						
Maxillofacial: emergency						
measures						

PORTUGAL	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency						
measures						
Larynx treatment						
Vessels (neck) treatment						
Haemothorax:						
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac						
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:						
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:						
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing						
Limbs: tourniquet						
Eyes: rinsing, coverage						
Burns: cooling, dressing						
Burns: i.v						
Burns: escharotomy						
Hypothermia:						
management						
Local cold injuries:						
management						
Electric injuries: treatment						
Children treatment						
Women (pregnant)						
treatment						
Elderly treatment						
Bites (animal, snake, etc)						
NBC- basic treatment						
Triageguidelines for						
evacuation						

A.A2.18. ROMANIA	(INTENTIONALLY BLANK)
------------------	-----------------------

ROMANIA	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"						
Triage for treatment						
Primary survey						
C.spine immobilisation						
Chin lift/jaw trust						
Opening mouth/finger						
sweep						
Suctioning						
Oropharangeal airway						
Nasopharangeal airway						
Endotracheal intubation	1					
Cricothyroidotomy	-					
Recovery position	1					
Oxygen	-					
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation						
(EAR)						
CPR						
IPPV (balloon)						
Tensionpneumothorax						
", tube	+					
Flail chest: immobilisation						
Open pneumothorax: seal						
Massive haemothorax:						
drain						
External blood loss:						
compression Shock: fluids						
Tamponade:						
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic						
Determination: LOC/pup.						
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal						
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest, pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)						
Pulsoximetry						
Capnography						
ECG (evaluation)	<u> </u>					
Nasogastric intubation	<u> </u>					
Bladder catheterisation	 					
AMPLE history	 					
Morphine and C-medical						
autoinjections			-			
Medicines						
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)	<u> </u>					
Secondary survey	 		 			
Maxillofacial: emergency						
measures						

ROMANIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency						
measures						
Larynx treatment						
Vessels (neck) treatment						
Haemothorax:						
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac						
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:						
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:						
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing						
Limbs: tourniquet						
Eyes: rinsing, coverage						
Burns: cooling, dressing						
Burns: i.v						
Burns: escharotomy						
Hypothermia:						
management						
Local cold injuries:						
management						
Electric injuries: treatment						
Children treatment						
Women (pregnant)						
treatment						
Elderly treatment						
Bites (animal, snake, etc)						
NBC- basic treatment						
Triageguidelines for						
evacuation						

A.A2.19. SLOVAKIA

SLOVAK REPUBLIC	General nurse	Anesthesi a nurse ¹⁾	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse ¹⁾	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
treatment	Ϋ́	ΥΥ		ŤŤ	ŕŕ	Ϋ́Υ
Primary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
C.spine	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Chin lift/ jaw trust	YY	YY	ΥY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/	ΥY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
finger sweep						
Suctioning	YY	YY	ΥY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal	YY	YY	ΥY	YY	YY	YY
airway						
Nasopharangeal	YY	YY	ΥY	YY	YY	YY
airway						
Endotracheal	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	YY
intubation Cricothyroidotomy	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	YY
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY YY	YY YY
	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen Exhaled Air-	ΤΤ	TT	TT	T T	TT	TT
Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
(EAR)			11			
CPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	YN
Tension-						
pneumothorax	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	YY
", tube	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	YY
Flail chest:						
immobilisation	NN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
Open						
pneumothorax:	YY	YY	ΥY	YY	YY	YY
seal						
Massive	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
haemothorax: drain	TIN	TIN	TIN	TIN	ΤΪ	TIN
External blood	ΥY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
loss: compression						
Shock: fluids	YN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tamponade:	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
automatic	• •		••			
Determination:					201	201
LOC/	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	YY
pup. Reaction		<u> </u>				
Corticosteroids in	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
spinal trauma		++				
Adjuncts X-ray:						
chest, pelvis, abdomen	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY ²⁾	NN
(evaluation)						
Sonography	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY ²⁾	NN

SLOVAK REPUBLIC	General nurse	Anesthesi a nurse ¹⁾	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse ¹⁾	Physician	Independent medic
(evaluation)						
Pulsoximetry	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Capnography	NN	YN	NN	YN	YY	YY
ECG (evaluation)	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	YY
Nasogastric intubation	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	YY
Bladder catheterisation	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	YY
AMPLE history	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Morphine and C-medical autoinjections	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Medicines (antibiotics/ tetanus toxoid)	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
Secondary survey	YN	YN	YN	YN	YY	YN
Maxillofacial: emergency measures	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Skull: emergency measures	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY ²⁾	NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY ²⁾	NN
Haemothorax: tubethoracostomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Pneumothorax: tubethoracostomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Visceral protrusion: coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Vertebrae/cord: immobilisation	ΥY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	ΥY	YY	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	ΥY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	YN	YY	YN	YY	YY	YY
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY ²⁾	NN
Hypothermia: management	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Local cold injuries: management	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Electric injuries: treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Children treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY ²⁾	NN
Women (pregnant) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY ²⁾	NN
Elderly treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY

Edition A Version 1

SLOVAK REPUBLIC	General nurse	Anesthesi a nurse ¹⁾	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse ¹⁾	Physician	Independent medic
NBC- basic treatment	YN	YN	YN	YN	ΥY	YN
Triageguidelines for evacuation	YN	YY	YN	ΥY	ΥY	YY

1) Intensive care and an Anesthesia is the one branch in Slovakia (Anesthesia and intensive care).

2) Specialist.

SLOVENIA	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"						
Triage for treatment						
Primary survey						
C.spine immobilisation						
Chin lift/jaw trust						
Opening mouth/finger						
sweep						
Suctioning						
Oropharangeal airway						
Nasopharangeal airway						
Endotracheal intubation						
Cricothyroidotomy						
Recovery position						
Oxygen						
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation						
(EAR)						
CPR						
IPPV (balloon)						
Tensionpneumothorax	-					
", tube						
Flail chest: immobilisation						
Open pneumothorax: seal	-					
Massive haemothorax:						
drain						
External blood loss:						
compression						
Shock: fluids						
Tamponade:						
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic						
Determination: LOC/pup.						
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal						
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,						
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)						
Pulsoximetry						
Capnography						
ECG (evaluation)						
Nasogastric intubation						
Bladder catheterisation						
AMPLE history						
Morphine and C-medical						
autoinjections						
Medicines		1	1			
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)			1			
Secondary survey		1	1	1		
Maxillofacial: emergency		1	1			
measures						
	I.	1	П	1	1	1

A.A2.20. SLOVENIA (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

SLOVENIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency						
measures						
Larynx treatment						
Vessels (neck) treatment						
Haemothorax:						
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac						
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:						
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:						
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing						
Limbs: tourniquet						
Eyes: rinsing, coverage						
Burns: cooling, dressing						
Burns: i.v						
Burns: escharotomy						
Hypothermia:						
management						
Local cold injuries:						
management						
Electric injuries: treatment						
Children treatment						
Women (pregnant)						
treatment						
Elderly treatment						
Bites (animal, snake, etc)						
NBC- basic treatment						
Triageguidelines for						
evacuation						

A.A2.21. SPAIN (INTENTIONALLY BLANK)

SPAIN	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	1	1	1			
Triage for treatment						
Primary survey						
C.spine immobilisation						
Chin lift/jaw trust						
Opening mouth/finger						
sweep						
Suctioning						
Oropharangeal airway						
Nasopharangeal airway						
Endotracheal intubation						
Cricothyroidotomy						
Recovery position	1					
Oxygen						
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	1					
(EAR)						
CPR	1					
IPPV (balloon)						
Tensionpneumothorax						
", tube						
Flail chest: immobilisation						
Open pneumothorax: seal						
Massive haemothorax:						
drain						
External blood loss:						
compression						
Shock: fluids						
Tamponade:						
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic						
Determination: LOC/pup.						
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal						
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	1					
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	1					
Pulsoximetry	1					
Capnography	-					
ECG (evaluation)	1		1	1		
Nasogastric intubation	1		1	1		
Bladder catheterisation	1		1	1		
AMPLE history	+	1	1	1		1
Morphine and C-medical	<u> </u>	1	1			
autoinjections						
Medicines	+					
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	+					
Maxillofacial: emergency	+					
measures						
IIIEdouleo	L					

SPAIN	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency						
measures						
Larynx treatment						
Vessels (neck) treatment						
Haemothorax:						
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac						
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:						
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:						
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing						
Limbs: tourniquet						
Eyes: rinsing, coverage						
Burns: cooling, dressing						
Burns: i.v						
Burns: escharotomy						
Hypothermia:						
management						
Local cold injuries:						
management						
Electric injuries: treatment						
Children treatment						
Women (pregnant)						
treatment						
Elderly treatment						
Bites (animal, snake, etc)						
NBC- basic treatment						
Triageguidelines for						
evacuation						

A.A2.22. TURKEY

TURKEY	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	Incuic
Triage for treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Primary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
C.spine immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
sweep	1	··		1		
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Nasopharangeal airway	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Endotracheal intubation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
· · · · ·	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Recovery position						
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation (EAR)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
CPR	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
IPPV (balloon)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Tensionpneumothorax, needle	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
", tube	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Flail chest: immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Open pneumothorax: seal	NN	NN NN	NN		YY	
					YY	
Massive haemothorax: drain	NN	NN	NN	NN		
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	NN	YY	
compression						
Shock: fluids	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY	
Tamponade:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Determination: LOC/pup.	YY	YY	NN	NN	YY	
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Pulsoximetry	YY	YY	NN	NN	YY	
Capnography	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	
ECG (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Nasogastric intubation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Bladder catheterisation	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	
AMPLE history	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Morphine and C-medical	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	
autoinjections						
Medicines	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	

measures						
Skull: emergency	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY	NN	NN	NN	YY	
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	NN	NN	YY	
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: cooling, dressing	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: i.v	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY	
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Hypothermia:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
management						
Local cold injuries:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Children treatment	?	?	?	?	?	
Women (pregnant)	?	?	?	?	?	
treatment						
Elderly treatment	?	?	?	?	?	
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
NBC- basic treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Triageguidelines for	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
evacuation						

A.A2.23. UNITED KINGDOM

UK	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Primary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
C.spine immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
sweep						
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Endotracheal intubation	NN	NN	?	YY	YY	NN
Cricothyroidotomy	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
(EAR)						
ĊPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	NN	NN	?	YY	YY	NN
Tensionpneumothorax	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
", tube	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Flail chest: immobilisation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY
Open pneumothorax: seal	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Massive haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
drain						
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
compression						
Shock: fluids	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Tamponade:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Determination: LOC/pup.	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NY	NN
Pulsoximetry	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Capnography	NN	NN	?	YY	YY	NN
ECG (evaluation)	YY	YY	?	YY	YY	NN
Nasogastric intubation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Bladder catheterisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
AMPLE history	NN	NN	?	?	YY	YY
Morphine and C-medical	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
autoinjections						
Medicines	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY
measures						

UK	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	YY	YY	?	NN	YY	NN
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	YY
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	NN	?	?	YY	YY
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Hypothermia:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	NN	NN	NN	?	YY	YY
Children treatment	NN	NN	?	YY	YY	YY
Women (pregnant)	YY	YY	?	YY	YY	YY
treatment						
Elderly treatment	YY	YY	?	YY	YY	YY
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	YY	YY	YY	?	YY	YY
NBC- basic treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triageguidelines for evacuation	YN	YN		YY	YY	YY

A.A2.24. UNITED STATES

UNITED STATES	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"						
Triage for treatment						
Primary survey						
C.spine immobilisation						1
Chin lift/jaw trust						
Opening mouth/finger						
sweep						
Suctioning						
Oropharangeal airway						1
Nasopharangeal airway						
Endotracheal intubation						
Cricothyroidotomy	1					
Recovery position						
Oxygen	+					
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation						
(EAR)						
CPR						
IPPV (balloon)						
Tensionpneumothorax						
", tube						
Flail chest: immobilisation						1
Open pneumothorax: seal						1
Massive haemothorax:						
drain						
External blood loss:						
compression						
Shock: fluids						
Tamponade:						1
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic						
Determination: LOC/pup.						
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal						
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,						
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)						
Pulsoximetry						
Capnography						
ECG (evaluation)						
Nasogastric intubation						
Bladder catheterisation						
AMPLE history						
Morphine and C-medical		1				1
autoinjections						
Medicines		1				1
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey		1				1
Maxillofacial: emergency	<u> </u>					1
measures						

UNITED STATES	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
Skull: emergency						
measures						
Larynx treatment						
Vessels (neck) treatment						
Haemothorax:						
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac						
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:						
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:						
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing						
Limbs: tourniquet						
Eyes: rinsing, coverage						
Burns: cooling, dressing						
Burns: i.v						
Burns: escharotomy						
Hypothermia:						
management						
Local cold injuries:						
management						
Electric injuries: treatment						
Children treatment						
Women (pregnant)						
treatment						
Elderly treatment						
Bites (animal, snake, etc)						
NBC- basic treatment						
Triageguidelines for						
evacuation						

A.A2.25. AUSTRIA

AUSTRIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Triage for treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Primary survey	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
C.spine immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
sweep						
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Nasopharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Endotracheal intubation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Recovery position	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
(EAR)	••					
CPR	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
IPPV (balloon)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Tensionpneumothorax,	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
needle						
", tube	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Flail chest: immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Open pneumothorax: seal	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Massive haemothorax:	NN	NN NN	NN	NN	YY	
drain	ININ		ININ	ININ	TT	
External blood loss:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
compression	111	11		11	11	
Shock: fluids	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Tamponade:	ININ	ININ	ININ	ININ	TT	
pericardiocentesis Defibrillation/automatic	YY	YY	VV	VV	YY	
	YY	YY	YY YY	YY YY	YY	
Determination: LOC/pup.	TT	TT	TT	TT	ŤŤ	
Reaction	NN				YY	
Corticosteroids in spinal	ININ	NN	NN	NN	ŤŤ	
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Pulsoximetry	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Capnography	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
ECG (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Nasogastric intubation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Bladder catheterisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
AMPLE history	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Morphine and C-medical	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
autoinjections						
Medicines	YY	YN	YN	YN	YY	
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	

AUSTRIA	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse		medic
measures						
Skull: emergency	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
Burns: i.v	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Hypothermia:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
Children treatment	?	?	?	?	YY	
Women (pregnant)	?	?	?	?	YY	
treatment						
Elderly treatment	?	?	?	?	YY	
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
NBC- basic treatment	YY	Y?	YY	YY	YY	
Triageguidelines for	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	
evacuation						

A.A2.25. SWEDEN

SWEDEN	General nurse	Anaesthesia nurse	Surgical nurse	Intensive nurse	Physician	Independent medic
"Own safety"	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Triage for treatment	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Primary survey	?	?	?	?	YY	?
C.spine immobilisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	ŶŶ
Chin lift/jaw trust	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Opening mouth/finger	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
sweep						
Suctioning	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oropharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Nasopharangeal airway	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Endotracheal intubation		YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
Cricothyroidotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Recovery position	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Oxygen	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Exhaled Air-Resuscitation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
(EAR)						
CPR	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
IPPV (balloon)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Tensionpneumothorax	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
", tube	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Flail chest: immobilisation	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Open pneumothorax: seal	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Massive haemothorax:	YY	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
drain						
External blood loss:	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
compression						
Shock: fluids	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Tamponade:	YY	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pericardiocentesis						
Defibrillation/automatic	NN	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
Determination: LOC/pup.	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Reaction						
Corticosteroids in spinal	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
trauma						
Adjuncts X-ray: chest,	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
pelvis, abdomen						
(evaluation)						
Sonography (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN	NN
Pulsoximetry	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Capnography	YY	YY	NN	YY	YY	NN
ECG (evaluation)	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Nasogastric intubation	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Bladder catheterisation	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
AMPLE history	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Morphine and C-medical	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
autoinjections						
Medicines	YY	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
(antibiotics/tetanus toxoid)						
Secondary survey	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Maxillofacial: emergency	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
measures						

SWEDEN	General	Anaesthesia	Surgical	Intensive	Physician	Independent
	nurse	nurse	nurse	nurse	_	medic
Skull: emergency	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
measures						
Larynx treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Vessels (neck) treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Haemothorax:	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
tubethoracostomy						
Pneumothorax:tubethorac	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
ostomy						
Visceral protrusion:	NN	NN	YY	YY	YY	NN
coverage						
Vertebrae/cord:	NN	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
immobilisation						
Limbs: splintage, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Limbs: tourniquet	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Eyes: rinsing, coverage	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Burns: cooling, dressing	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
Burns: i.v	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
Burns: escharotomy	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Hypothermia:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
management						
Local cold injuries:	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY
management						
Electric injuries: treatment	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN
Children treatment	?	?	?	?	?	?
Women (pregnant)	?	?	?	?	?	?
treatment						
Elderly treatment	?	?	?	?	?	?
Bites (animal, snake, etc)	YY	YY	YY	YY	YY	NN
NBC- basic treatment	NN	YY	NN	NN	YY	NN
Triageguidelines for evacuation	NN	NN	NN	NN	YY	NN

ANNEX B DIFFERENCES IN EDUCATION AND QUALIFICATIONS OF HEALTH CARE PERSONNEL

B.1. AIM

To give examples of how to set up education and training programs to achieve medical skills for medical health personnel who want to be able to participate in a multinational medical formation.

B.2. INTRODUCTION

AMedP-8.3 is thought as a toolbox of education and training skills necessary for medical health personnel. The following table is not comprehensive and included only as an example for what should be minimum requirement for medical training of medical military doctors.

B.3. GENERAL PHYSICIAN

The physician has to fulfill the following training:

- a. Language + education in medical ethics, international politics and NATO-procedures:
 - (1) MODULE 3, International Relations and Medical Ethics and
 - (2) MODULE 8, Language
- b. Trauma skills and knowledge:
 - (1) MODULE 2a, General Trauma Skills and Knowledge
 - (2) MODULE 2b, Tactical Trauma Skills and Knowledge
- c. Basic preventive medicine skills and knowledge.
- d. Basic CBRN skills and knowledge.
- e. Basic skills and knowledge of psychiatric trauma:
 - (1) MODULE 5, Stress Management
- f. Description and comparability of national medical education:

- (1) MODULE 9, Knowledge of Differences in Medic Education and Qualifications
- g. National mission certification (readiness).
- h. Updated practice within 1 to 2 years;
 - (1) MODULE 10, Current Proficiency in Primary Health Care Issues

B.4. DOCTORS OTHER THAN GENERAL PHYSICIANS (SPECIALISTS)

The physician has to fulfill the following training:

- a. Basic skills and knowledge of a GP.
- b. Updated practice within 1 to 2 years in own specialty.

B.5. PRE-DEPLOYMENT EDUCATION AND TRAINING

- 1. All physicians has to fulfill the following training:
 - a. Section and platoon training:
 - (1) MODULE 7, Mission Orientated Training
 - b. Trauma and diseases:
 - (1) MODULE 6, Disaster Relief
 - c. Communication.
 - d. Knowledge of sites (medical intelligence).
 - e. Epidemiology and tropical medicine if needed:
 - (1) MODULE 4, Environmental, Tropical Medicine and Epidemic Diseases

2. Similar training programmes can be set up for Nurses and Medics with regard to the medical health personnel's medical training and skills.

ANNEX C TRAINING OF MEDICAL STAFF IN PSYCHOLOGICAL ISSUES RELATED TO BIOLOGICAL WARFARE CASUALTIES

C.1. AIM

To give Guidelines and recommendations for Training of medical personnel on prevention and treatment of psychological effects related to biological warfare casualties or casualties of Weapons of Mass Destruction (WMD) should be part of a course on the practical medical aspects of WMD (CBRN medicine).

C.2. INTRODUCTION

This guideline has been made in co-operation with COMEDS Military Psychology (MP) Working Group (WG) on basis of the MP WG produced paper on this topic. The guidelines made by COMEDS Medical Training (MT) WG have afterwards been accepted by COMEDS MP WG.

C.3. GENERAL

Hereby a list of subjects which should be included in the training of medical personnel in a Course on "Psychological issues related to treatment of WMD casualties":

- a. Advice to be given to the chain of command on the psychological effects of WMD.
- b. Psychological effects that can be expected in any "exceptional situation", in a military and/or civilian population in general, and also in military medical personnel.
- c. Prevention thereof by giving appropriate information and training.
- d. Treatment thereof by appropriate means.
- e. Psychological reactions that may be caused by fear and in particular by fear of WMD attack.
- f. The importance of "medical intelligence" in providing information preceding an actual attack on which agents are most likely to be used.
- g. The importance of finding out as quickly as possible which agents have actually been used during an attack.

- h. Detailed information on which psychological disturbances can be caused by which agent.
- i. Detailed information on psychological side effects that may be caused by drugs used either as a preventive measure or in the treatment of victims of WMD attacks.
- j. How to differentiate between psychological effects caused by fear and psychological reactions directly or indirectly related to WMD, in order to correctly perform triage.
- k. Treatment of psychological disturbances caused either by WMD agents themselves or by specific medications used in the treatment of victims of WMD attack.

ANNEX D JOINT AND COMBINED MEDICAL EXERCISES FOR NATO RESPONSE FORCES

D.1. AIM

To give Guidelines and recommendations for Exercises, as part of Medical Training and the Certification process for NRF medical units.

D.2. INTRODUCTION

1. Exercises are an integral and important part of military training - including medical training - in order to maintain proficiency and competence as an individual and within a team.

2. Provision of Medical Training and Medical Exercises must be of a standard of medical care to achieve outcomes of treatment equating to best medical practice (ref. need exercisina Medical Training must support the for Medical a). personnel/formations, which has to take part in multinational formations as a NATO Response Force (NRF). Through training and exercises it will be possible to support the generation of a coherent, joint, trained and certified medical force package with a high readiness, which will be tailored to a given assigned mission (ref. c).

3. Medical personnel / formations normally operate as part of military formations. Therefore, the principle should be established that medical scenarios must be integrated into military exercises and that medical personnel/formations participate in military exercises actively – in recognition of the necessity to train and exercise medical personnel/formations the same as any other military personnel / formation. Additionally, medical formations have to develop and conduct own exercises in order to increase efficiency of procedures as well as readiness and ability to interact with other forces and to be able to Certify Medical unit.

4. Exercises should reflect anticipated environments that require co-operation with and interaction among allied armed forces and/or civilian organisations. A common understanding of policy, regulations and directives is a prerequisite for successful joint and combined exercises.

5. As a means of standardization, the following basic fields of qualification and ability have to be considered for co-ordination of knowledge, experience and expertise on different support levels:

- a. Readiness.
- b. Flexibility.

- c. Mobility.
- d. Sustainability.
- e. Multinationality.

6. Medical personnel / formations, which need to achieve a medical certification, must be trained and certified to standards set by the Strategic Commanders (SCs) and approved by the Military Committee (MC).

D.3. METHODS OF TRAINING AND EXERCISE

1. Individual training and methods:

a. **Individual training:**

- (1) Individual formal medical education, qualification and training of medical personnel (medical officers and medical assistance personnel) are prerequisites for any kind of further training and education
- (2) Individual "on the job" training with medical equipment and of medical procedures is of great importance. The improvement of medical skills is a prerequisite for the ability to keep up with and to act in accordance with the development of medical standards. When training medical skills it is important to train standardized medical Skills and procedures to enhance the Certification process
- (3) Also, medical personnel have to stay current in their basic military skills. The importance of professional military skills of medical personnel is one of the major lessons learned from previous conflicts. For medical professionals on all support levels – as for any other soldier - the competence to self defend and protect is an essential capability that has to be trained and continuously exercised. This is especially true under the conditions of asymmetric warfare

b. Methods:¹

- (1) Moulage
- (2) Skills lab (manikin, experimental animals)
- (3) Human Patient Simulator

¹ Lists of methods are not exhaustive.

- (4) Triage programmes
- (5) Multiple choice tests
- (6) Appropriate medical equipment
- (7) Computer assisted training
- (8) Emergency room and ambulances (military and civilian medical facilities)
- 2. Group training (collective or team training) and methods:

a. Group Training:

- (1) Training in groups (Role 1 3) is necessary to enhance acquired skills in a co-operative effort and to build up team experience for all tasks of medical treatment / support throughout the different roles and medical levels. When training medical skills it is important to train standardized medical Skills and procedures to enhance the Certification process
- (2) Their relationships with the military environment and the role of practicing medicine in a functional military context have to be addressed adequately

b. Methods:

- (1) Moulage training
- (2) Classroom
- (3) Skills lab (manikin and animals)
- (4) Human Patient Simulator
- (5) Emergency room and ambulance (military and civilian medical facilities)
- (6) Triage training
- (7) Appropriate medical equipment
- 3. Medical training as part of military exercises and methods:
 - a. Medical training as part of military exercises:

- (1) As medical personnel and medical units normally support military formations, their training has to reflect this relationship. Therefore, any military exercise should be designed to integrate medical scenarios. Medical personnel then must be active participants rather than just health care providers
- (2) Medical personnel / formations that have to be part of a NRF need a pre-determined level of training and exercises to achieve certification according to agreed standards with a modular, building block approach:
 - 1) Unit level
 - 2) Component level and
 - 3) Joint Force training
- (3) Additionally, medical formations (Role 2 and above) may need to conduct pure medical field training exercises without additional combat troops. These exercises may be prepared, conducted and evaluated by specialised Medical Training Centres as part of a medical Certification process

b. Methods:

- (1) Planning exercise including medical planning
- (2) Medical intelligence
- (3) "Table top" exercises including command surgeons (or equivalent) and HQ Medical staff
- (4) Field training exercises with medical formations of adequate sizes (in accordance with a realistic casualty scenario)
- (5) Logistic exercises including all levels and methods of medical logistics
- 4. Situation training for medical formations and methods:

a. Situation training for medical formations:

Training for armed conflicts as well as for military operations other than war should include training for specific situations of medical support as part of current threat scenarios and address the special quality of threats through asymmetric conflict and terrorism. This may include: Exercise under varying conditions (hostile, uncertain, safe, NBC etc.); assistance in humanitarian and disaster relief operations (natural disaster, mass casualties situations); co-operation with civilian authorities, NGOs, GOs and IGOs; peace support operations

b. Methods:

- (1) Planning exercise
- (2) Field training exercise
- 5. Joint and Combined (Multinational Training) and methods:

a. Joint and Combined (Multinational) Training:

Joint and Combined (Multinational) Training provides the opportunity to compare skills, gain experience and train for common missions. The aim of a joint and combined field exercise is to improve co-operation between different Medical Services for the optimal provision of operational medical support. Benefits from such exercises include:

- (1) Training and development of common procedures for transport and treatment of casualties
- (2) Sharing of information about each other's structures and equipment
- (3) Comparison and integration of national medical procedures and quality standards to achieve NATO certification
- (4) Preparation for combined operations

b. Methods:

- (1) Planning exercises
- (2) "Table top" exercises
- (3) Field exercises
- (4) Exercise and simulation centres
- (5) All types of exercise to include adequate medical participation
- (6) In addition, multinational medical exercises (multinational field hospital, Air Medevac)
- 6. Additional requirements:

It is of critical importance to ensure that appropriate exercise tools on different training levels are provided.

In order to act within the adequate range of standards – Best medical practise - medical procedures, in all these phases well experienced instructors/ observers will be required to assist and support the trainee and DISTAFF in conducting, debriefing and evaluating the exercise.

- 7. Certification:
 - a. Unit level, training is a national responsibility, and is the first essential building block. Units will be trained to predetermined and prescribed NATO standards to ensure units are capable of performing their assigned functions prior to the start of component level training. The Unit level combat readiness certification is the responsibility of the Nations
 - b. Component level training is the beginning of the NRF Component and Joint Force Training period, and shall ensuring component level proficiency and interoperability prior to the commencement of joint level training. Medical support issues should be a substantial part of the overall training plan. Component level training and evaluation will be conducted under the responsibility of the nominated Component Commander (CC)
 - c. Joint Force Training is to ensure NRF interoperability and combat effectiveness. The JFC MEDAD is responsible for the appropriate integration of medical issues and C2 elements in this training. There will be a joint exercise to serve as a mechanism for certifying the medical units. Supreme Allied Commander Transformation (SACT) and SACEUR will be responsible for certifying the medical units in the NRF

D.4. MEDICAL TRAINING AND EXERCISES ON DIFFERENT LEVELS OF MEDICAL SUPPORT

The following table describes the different training and exercises on different levels of medical support are commented with the minimum medical skills each level of medical support shall be able to perform:

Role	Unit	Format	Medical Contents	Military Contents
1	Medical	Field exercise	Basic medical support,	Teamwork/
	Support	in an	assessment/triage/treatme	Leadership, mission
	Group,	operational	nt, first life saving	flexibility,

Role	Unit Format		Medical Contents	Military Contents	
	Maritime equivalent	scenario together with combat troops	procedures, life saving in the field (also under NBC- conditions), transportation of casualties in the field, medical regulating (casualty tracking)	operational competence force protection measures, SOP, ROE, Communications	
2	Regiment Medical Company, Maritime equivalent	Field exercise without combat troops but in an operational scenario Training in a medical training centre (Individual/Tea m Training)	Medical care in modular Medical Treatment Facilities (MTF), Reception, resuscitation, triage, damage control surgery, stabilisation, medical evacuation, MASCAL, medical regulating (casualty tracking)	Teamwork/ Leadership, mission flexibility, operational competence Scenario-oriented command, tactical awareness, Task Force Training, force protection measures, SOP, ROE, Communications	
3	Field hospital / Hospital ship & equivalent maritime facility	Field exercise in a medical training centre or stand alone with experienced Instructors/ Umpires (Individual/Tea m Training)	Medical care in (modular) MTF, reception, resuscitation, operative/non operative specialities, intensive care, evacuation & transportation land /air/sea, Tactical Medevac, MASCAL, medical regulating (casualty tracking)	Teamwork/ Leadership mission flexibility, operational competence Scenario-oriented command, tactical awareness, Task Force training force protection measures, SOP, ROE, Communications	
4	Military Hospital, Civilian Hospital	Local exercise (Individual/Tea m Training) With experienced Instructors/ umpires	Definitive treatment in full spectrum of modern individual therapy, subspecialties, Strategic Medevac, MASCAS medical regulating (casualty tracking)	Teamwork/Leader- ship, operational competence, Scenario-oriented command, Communications	

D.5. TRAINING FOR AEROMEDICAL EVACUATION

1. To guarantee successful medical care on missions and disaster relief, the provision of Forward, Tactical and Strategic Aeromedical Evacuation between different Role's of Medical Treatment Facilities is of utmost importance. Training for the use of these different valuable assets has to be addressed together with the interface between point of wounding/evacuation and aeromedical evacuation in accordance with the evacuation policy pertinent to a particular scenario.

2. Training and exercise in the functions of the different elements of AE-Coordination:

- a. Rescue Co-ordinating Cell/Centre (RCC).
- b. Patients Evacuation Co-ordinating Centre (PECC).
- c. Aeromedical Evacuation Co-ordinating Centre (AECC).
- d. Aeromedical Evacuation Co-ordinating Officer (AECO).
- e. Patient tracking and Medical regulating in connection with AE.
- f. AE procedures in relation to the different Aviation assets in a realistic scenario.

3. To keep up proficiency in these procedures, the personnel have to be trained permanently. Training should be conducted as team training and during field exercises – preferably joint and combined.